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" EXECUTIVE SESSION

L 2 - - -
o ) o Tuesday,: June- 20, 19787
; "’ 1 : '
; 4 - - -
i 3 U.S. House of Representatives,
; & Select Committee on Assassinations|
g o Subcommittee on the Assassination
é §'§ . of John F. Kennedy ' T
j . i Washington, D. C.
é i g
i ' g The Committee met, pursuant to recess, at 6:20 o'clock
E 0 p.m., in Room- I-D,. Headquarters, Central Intelligence'Agency;
§ 12 Langley, Virginia, the Honorable Louis Stokes (Chairman of ‘
; ., jithe Cqmmittee) presiding. i
o ﬁ‘ Present: Representatives Stokes, Preyer, Burke, Fithian,
o ~ |
‘:gDevine and Sawyer.
ol I . :
oL : - :
¢ 4 = .Also present: G. R. Blakey, G. Cornwell, M. Goldsmith, :
ST . : '
1%&3- Morrison, E. Berning, M. Jackson, J. Smith, K. Klein and
T ,S Brady. : : | | i
19 | - - - j
A
gc{ The Chairman. The Committee will come to order. 3
Al At this time the Committee will resume its sitting. We - |
22 lare still in executive session by virtue of the .resolution i
i;/ | Tﬁéadopted by the Committee this past evening. "
| | - A
2%y At this time the Chair will recognize Mr. Blakey. !
25_& Mr. Blakey. Off the record. 3
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ﬁw&ivgﬁﬁs@ .
B (Discussion off the record.) o
— 2 The:Chéirmﬁn. Anything further?
3 Bring tgeritness in.
. 4 Let the record reflect that the Committee has resumed itg
g I 'sitting énd at this time thé Witness, Yufi Nosenko, is back |
; ' befg;é thé Comﬁitﬁée once}again.
7 - Mr. Nosenko, I admonish you thaﬁ you are still under tﬁe
g || cath that you took last night.
g TESTIMONY OF YURI IVANOVICH NOSENKO =-- Re‘sumed
10 ' Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
1 ~ The Chairﬁan. And at this time, then, the'Committee wiiI
12 recognize thé counsel for the Committe§, Mr.-Klein.
13 Mr. Klein.‘ Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ig Good evgning.
15; Mr. Nosenko. Good evening, sir.
}6§ Mr. Klein. You told us that.aftér the assassinaﬁion |
17 i you had an opportunity to'be present when Oswald's file was
3 i prought from Minsk, is that right?
19 Mx; Nosenko. Absolutely right. . ' : : . i
0 Mr. Klein. Did you have an-oppo:tunity to read the entiy
21l file at that time?
zéi ' Mr. Nosenko. 'No, sir.
o “32‘ _  Mi..Kleih. HOW much of the file did you read?
24%- Mr. Noéenko. I£ was simply looking, page'by page,. first
- :5’§ part . of the first volume. é
‘ i 5 %}‘g ﬁk i
Page 4 . ¢
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! . Mr. Klein. You went through the first part of the first
Z |} volume, page by page? . |
3 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
-4 Mr. Klein. Did you go through any of the other volumes?
5 Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. |
8 Mr. Klein. You told us that an officer named Matveev
7 | took the file away to prepare a summary?
, 3 Mr. Nosenko. Right.
7 Mr. Klein. Do you know who wrote that summary?
i Mr. Nosenko. The summary was written by the First
H Departﬁent of the Second Chief Directorate.
12 Mr. Klein. Do you know who, in particular?
13 | Mr. Nosenko. No, sir, I do not know.
H Mr. Klein. And did you ever have an oppoftunity to read
. "Sé the summary that the First Department prepared?
e Mr. Nosenko. No, sir; I didn't see it. , |
v Mr. Klein. The Russian word "spravka", does that mean -
N Mr. Nosenko. Is summary, right. f
N Mr. Klein. And why Qere you not able to read the summary
20 !
that they wrote? E
f' Mr. Nosenko. Well, the file Qas taken in the First i
A _ . A
: Department. I was working in the Seventh Depértment. ‘
9 '
...... ' Mr. Klein. Did you make any attempt to read it? l
24 ,
.{ e i Mr. Nosenko. No.
g % Mr. Klein. Was it at all unusual tha£ with al; your |
| R |
i i

B st Fuy - '
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)
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-involvement in the case you did not have an opportunity to

-, ‘read that file?

[ S ]

! Mr. Nosenko. It was the decision of the Chief of the

(95

Second Chief Directorate, given big importance to this questign,

4
é . that a resume will be prgparéd‘by the most prestigious depért?

é s ment, American Departmen£, and that is~wﬁy we couldn't even asgk.

; . Mr. Klein. You didn't even ask to see it?"

E' g Mr. Nosenko. No.

% e : Mr. Klein;: So it was not unusual that you were not

é_» 10 allowed to seé it? - ' ’ : 'g‘

% i " '  . Mr. Nosenko. No, it was not unusual. | .

g | 12 ' Mr.'Klein. You have_testifiéd before this Committee_thaé
;‘” | 03 ‘the KGB did not allow Lee 'Hafvey Oswald to defect because '.he.

é { 14 ‘waé uninteresting. ‘You have testified the KGB did not even quakv

15 to Lee Harvey Oswald because he was unlnterestlng, and that you

s e

-

e

154decrded’he was not interesting without speaklng to him. '

H
]
4
1
i

17 ' Do you know what year Lee Harvey Oswald came to thé Sovi€F
] 1a§Union? | w
: }§" Mr. Nosenko. 1959.
{ .
.20 | Mr. Klein. In 1959, approximately how many Americans li

{

i
3
i
4
£

21 lwanted to defect to the Soviet Union or requested permission tg

4‘,defe¢t?

i By Mr. Nosenko. There was a defectionist, I remember, one

# lof the employees, one of the workers, who was helping to or-
. zsjganize the American Exhibition in Moscow, Mr. Webster.
' a
. . i . :im . i
| - TaARer ﬂﬁg’:f | o
3 ! ; ‘R : )
# : _ it uﬁg ﬁ Sig % im; g .

WY 50955 DocId:32277209 Page 6
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e o i
: | -
i "l Mr. Klein. Without giving particular names, how many i
i - - . | . . o .
i 4 Il Americans would you say asked permission to defect in 19592
' ‘ 3 What would the number be?
§ W 4 . ; ! e _..
Pl _ Mr. Nosenko. These two were known to me -- Oswald and
%'T" > || Webster.
i ° Mr. Klein. From 1955 to 1960, what would be your best
; :
;: - -7 . . | . X . -
L ~ " || estimate as to how many Americans asked permission to defect
§ ® ito the Soviet Union?
% ’ Mr. Nosenko. As far as I heard} there I think was one
g _ ;
i 10 _
: ‘ only.
il ' ' . )
Mr. Klein. One other, meaning three altogether.
12 ' - »
; Mr. Nosenko. One besides Oswald and Webster,;, what I
E‘l’; 13
i o know.
g 14 . -
; Mr. Klein. Three?
; Mr. Nosenko. T hree.
: 16 i, , . L _ . . g o
’ .. Mr. Klein. Of the three, was Oswald the only one turned
down because he was uninteresting?
‘ 13 t L e
f 'Mr. Nosenko. Right.:.
19 _ ‘ . . _
. - Mr. Klein. Do you know any other defector who was ever
& : s e . i
3 : 20 _ _ .
SR - iturned down because he was uninteresting?
21 o - :
o Mr. Nosenko. No.
22 a | : : |
.y ‘ Allow me to tell,'as ybu have seen, and you told yoursélv?s,
! how many Americans are defected. It is a very rare occasion-ahd
2 ) ‘ _ : 4 : X :
. e %KGB prefers defection when they are planning, they want, these

Wi 50955 DocId:32277209

‘types of defectors; they like and invite those people who can
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é - . 1. ‘give them certain inforﬁatibﬁ whiéh is.Qaluable.‘
Lo ; ) | Mr. Klein. Do you recéll'telling this Qommittee yesterday
é; 3 ’that~gp_untilfl960*the Seventh Department was recruiting
. o Teft and'rignt?
é:;hhﬂ- sl :Mrt ﬁ@gen#o. Japsoluteiy.fiéhﬁ.
% 5 Mr. Klein. And thét‘YOu recruited a woman in Utah who Wfs -
% ;';;sn.dﬁj Mr. Noseﬁko;l;ILsiﬁﬁly had .given example of this recruit-+
é*_." S ment which took place up to 1960. When Seventh Department waél
E ¢ || recruitng and giving files to the Intelligencé Service, First
i :
g 10 i Chief Directorate, not asking them before, is it person will %&
é i]] i'be for-. them valuable or ﬁot. |
E ' : ;2-% Mr. Klein. And that KGB officers were'getting-boﬁus
i . : ‘ :
f‘ 13 [ and pL:Omotidns when they induced people to recruit?
é i T ? | Mr .Nosenko. Right; | : : ’f
E i3 é Mr. Klein. And despite that, Lee Harvey Oswald, when
g IR 16 | he asked to defect, you turned him down without even speakingito
i ! _ ,
%_-“ : ' .ﬁ L him, to find out if he had any information; is thét right?
; iz {_ Mr. Nosenkd. Sir, we had quite é few recruitments in ‘55,-.
g . iF l a very big amount of them in '539 very interesting, much, .
3 e S ) o o e .
E ey i much more interesting - prgfessors "and ﬁéachers_—é and
g o : -ﬁ } e§en was a « C0z0p: from.CiA: wg.héd;éuite a few regruitmentsé
Ef- : .31'2Iahdjoswaldzwaé-ndthiné'on}fthi$~base, on thié foundation.
: LU *‘j ‘Mr. Klein. Would the KGB have any interest in an :
i R : : . :
i _ 'Q %iAmgrigén:student? | ;

f % ' Mr. Nosenko. vAS'I‘tOId‘YOU yesterday, KGB interested inj

‘ _ : , : : {

i S e et R 2 Y T VT
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“the Russian language,

students,lbutﬁ@gpﬁieh%@yiynfﬁose éfﬁdents who are studying

Russian ‘history, Russian economy.

Mr. Klein. And would they have any interest in an
American who had strong anti-American views and who was a
professed Marxist? Would they have any interest in that

kind of person?

Mr. Nosenko. Here were are coming to a very interesting

|
i
and sensitive question. From mid-1950, by the order of

Central Committee Communist Party, Soviet Union, KGB was
prohibited to make any approachment and recruitment of
members of the Commuﬁist Party of the West.

Mr. Klein. I am not asking about a member of the
i

Communist Party.

I
Mr. Nosenko. Your question is, and if he. is some type

of Marxist here, the question maybe he is possibly a member

of Communist tParty, énd to check it for KGB very difficult
if he is a member of !Communist Party or not of his country.
Mr. Klein. unid they ask him if he is a member of

the Communist Party?:

|
Would they check it?

Mr. Nosenko. No, they would not ask him.
i .

Mr. Klein. The% wouldn't ask him?

Mr. Nosenko. Né.

Mr. Klein. Would the Soviet Union be interested in

someone who was in tﬁe military and worked with radar equipmept?

§ o !
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1 Mr. Nosenko. It.depends. If he was corporal, private,
= ; I is no big interest. |If he was officer, maybe‘théy would be .
= j, interested. ‘. o -
s ‘ ’ o ,
._ : ) ! Mr. Klein. The {fact tha'ﬁ he worked with the equipment
o s wouldn't be enough; they would want to know what his rank wasp
6! Mr. Nosenko. No, sir; it is not énough"because thej
. had sources.
5 Mr. Klein. And in ‘1959 would the Soviet Union have been;
s interested in someone who servéd as a radar operator on an ai;
! x
0 base where U-2s took-off and 1anded?
11] Mi; Nosenko. . Yes, sir; it would be very interested.
12 Mr. Klgin. It.is_your testimony that Lee-HarveyvOswald,;
. ' . - who was a student, who was a prof}essed Marxis't, who ha’d - :
| i Mr. Nosenio. Students? -I never heard that he was a '
. . {
]51 student. |
% ‘ _ s | Mr. Klein. =-- who had been a radat operator and had
% ];: worked on a base from which U-2 airplaheé took off:and
é j2. § -landed, that he wasn't eveﬁ ihteresti@g enough for the KGB
%- 15 | to speak to him, to'find.out if he knew any of this informatipn?
‘ | 20 ‘ ©Mr. Nosenko.: MrieKleins gI--:-.--u:ndc_e.-r::s:_ta.n._d:.-:_yoaur-szp_os1‘tion;-z-.
% . ‘_ngééBut:%e&ﬁﬁﬁn”i?knOWwthab:hEQhadaﬂnwicnnméctﬁbhyWith U523t §§‘ E
‘ 22 .: fhghts . That is one th]ng | :,
i |
:., ' 23 1 And if you, Mr. Klein, are bas:.ng on what was written byi
% 24 ﬁ'MrL Epstein in the:.book, it is a little bit'from the ai: 5
| i ' ' !
22 g taken ideas. Mr. Epstein even telling that how important %

LA
g RN
'R

B A

.
&
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é , for KGB to know about such base -- that base.  We knew it
£ 1 o ' _
3 = | in '50's when I worked in GRU at the Navy, in 1950, '51, '52.
§~ ) ’ I We knew every base and in Japan, ét this Atsugli Base, and we
1 3 _ o ‘ _ - T
. : knew what kind of'a‘irp.lanes had been. We didn't know about
2 S ; _U—Z( no. Sure, it is very interest;ng; but'when Oswald
g applied, requested to stay in the Soviet Union, ,we didn;t knowy
| 6 | | : :
%‘ , -é word about his knowledge,'anything concerning U—2.flights.
: 5 ‘Mr. Klein. And you didn't ask him if he had any‘kind of
2 ‘ . : | _ K
j '9' information about that when he wanfed to defect, is that i
correct?
1. . '
- Mr. Nosenko. No.
- Mr. Klein. And you told ﬁs that'one reason that no .one
12 :
i 3 was_erkipg Qh Oswald was beéause all of your pepple we;e
H. conceﬂtrating on the American Exhibition in 1959, is that
. co?rect?
_ﬁ ! - Mr. Nosenko. , Yes, sir. Not only American.ExhibitionL
i . PR
47?2 there were dﬁhéf"tourists and among them were interesting
,3"targets, véry_interéstihg targé#s.
;gx_ . Mr.:Klein. You téld us Yésterday that-things didn't --
g - Mr. Ndsehko. I can'explainAyou.whyj-beéaﬁ#e‘an Americaﬁ
21 Exhibition in Moscow was by the information which KGB had,
jil I.don't.know_how'mgch it's right, howhmuch it’s‘wrdng, butlit;
L 3 3 waé suspected quite a number of people from American intelli-!
ng gence community who were working on Ameriéan Exﬁibition in
i | : o _
23 ; Moscqw, and when the work'is‘going'on against'such'targets,

s mg

50955 DocId:32277209 Page 11
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it is not one officer, 1t is a blg amount of people involved

on each case, because it is very serious target.

Mr. Klein.

Do you know what date Lee Harvey Oswald

came to the Soviet.Union?_

document be marked foffiqehtification and shown to the witnesg.

-*Mrf

Mr.

S

Mr.Klein.

Klein.

Mr. Nosenko.

The Chairman.

Noéehkolﬁ

Mr.

Chairman,

I do not.

I would ask that this

. The Chairman.,6 Without objection.

(The document referred to was

marked as JFK Exhibit No .

for identification.)

Lodking at this document --

Right.

record how the document has been marked?

The Clerk.

Mr. Klein.

JFK-F-2.

Looking at this document, does it say on thej:

Executive Committee of the Moscow City Council"?

and RegistratiOns, which is working under auspices of Diréctoxate

i, 50955 DocId:32277209 Page 12 .

Mr.

' Mr.

Mr. Nosenko.
Klein.

Nosenko.

Mr. Klein.

Yes,

Yes.

sir. !

" of Internal Affairs of Moswcow City.”

Did counsel want to identify for the

top "Visa and Registration Office, Interior Department,

Do you recognize ‘that type of document?

And does this appear to be an authentic

F-2

It is from Depa:tmént of giving Visa

S

B T Ty S
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document, an authehtlc copy of the document?

vﬁﬁg

Qwﬁ@é»

Mr . Nosenko. Sure.

Mr. Klein. Looking at Number 8, does it say what

date Lee Harvey Oswald came to the Soviet Union for the first

T time?

Mr. Nosenko. October, 1959.
Mr. Klein. October what?

Mr. Nosenko. October 16, 1959.

Mr. Klein. I would ask that this document be marked for

identification, Mr. Chairman.

The Chairman. Withoﬁt obje¢tion.

Would the clerk indicate for the record?

The Clerk. JFK-F-3, Mr. Chairman.

(The document referred to was
marked as JFK Exhibit No. F-3
for identification.)

Mr. Klein. Looking at the newspaper article clipping, o
the right hand side, with the heading-"U.s. Fair in Soviet
Jammed at Close," do you‘Sée that?

| Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

Mr. Klein. And what is the date‘of that story?

Mr. Nosenko. - The date is Septembef 4,

Mr. Klein. Are you aware of the fact that the Amerlcan
Exhibition ended on September'4, more than a month before
Oswald came to the Soviet Union?

ARLE .
T E h4
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. Mr. Nosenko. :M;. Klein,;i would like you to ask when
— ; q Americans‘who wereswquing for-thié Exhibition left Moséo&,
H 3} _ Mr. Klein. I |will asg you another question.
’ , | Yes'terday, whe.n 1 aske:d,. you if things got back to
: e :5 normal once the faﬁrﬁénded,{did:yog say yes?
é ) Mr. Nosenko. No, till'£hey were leave the Soviet
7' ‘Union. ~No. They are the same targets. Okay,'you are right,
:E,VJit; is closed Septémber‘4th, but does it change_tﬁe importance
95§ of these people against whom KGB Qasvworking? They were
; 10! still in Moscow.
E ili % Mr. Klein. Do you recall yesterday my asking you, did
% : 1 thingslin ybur ééﬁér;mentAge; baqk'to normal:s once the fairf%ﬁ
3. 130 ended,_ and do you recall sgying ye:s?
E ; i j Mr. Nosenko. Wéll, I meanipg fair eﬁ@edlwhen left all
% ' 15 ; the people involved in work on American Exhibition,,Ameficans
é' 14 §| when Ehey left,'and.théy wefe staying quife a long time ;
% 17 | after it was closed. It was closed for Visits-fo% Soviet
% 1é:§ citizens, but it took quité‘a‘time fof'them to leave. L
J s Mr. Klein. You also teStifieq.yesterday that Lee Haryey'
) OsWald.was allowed to stay in the Soviet Union after-he said |
; _ A21 _'thét‘he wasAgoi?g tovkill bimself if tﬁgy.sént him home. ?
%. | 22 ]'Ydﬁ'told us thé#iﬂé slashé@ihis wristé énd thlééyghiéfrists |
4 . . - o - : - o
‘/ 23 : _e’xaniined him and 'bc}'th foun!d him mentally unstable. '
_ i .
(e % _ Mr. Nosenko. _Right. é
| _ : |
i;;- 23 ?‘ Mr. Klein. What was_fhe point of-ha&ing the two
‘ ‘
i

{

} 50955 DocId:32277209
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i |
: 1.f psyéhiatrists examineihim?'
§ s ; H Mr. Nosehko. 'I'fhinkféimply to be assured tha£ it was
i pi ; .
] ) ?!fégbﬁ féund decision(:conc%;ning this person. fqu independent.
4‘ Mr. Klein. .Afté% the§"examined him, the decision was
'S_J_made to let him stay{_is thétrCOrréCt?
‘ | Mr. Nosenko.L It_is”né# because of the.éxamination'
, he was allowed to stay, Mr. Kiein.‘You are a littlevbit mixing_

i " lthings. He was allowed to stéy‘because KGB and ngiet'éové;n*
f ;9 ment.haa come to the conclusion.if_this pers@n ﬁill kil;,
% 10 ? himself it will bereaétion in néwspapers, which can in any way
E . | hur# the starting, the wa?ﬁing of éovietjAme;ican relations,
g 12 ‘Mr. Klein. The Sovieté were worried he would kill himself
Z. o 'l 13 in the? Soviet UIf:liOIl? | | |
g g 4 Mr. Nosenko. Right, if they would not allow him to
! i E ‘ i | : ?

iSAE stay. : ' | | :

" é Mr. Klein. Cduld the KGB have taken him and put ﬁimvon
_ 17 -thé next.plaﬁe out‘of.Russia and thereby endéd gheir,whole
é 13 1 problém-ﬁiéh‘Léé'HarQéy bswaid?'
% 19 f Mr. Nosenko. It'lS a: very sen31t1ve questlon. He’éahu'
H : . e o
% ' .20" jump out 6f car. ~If he dec1ded, ‘if he is mentally unsfable,-‘
% ;Zl_j you don t know what he. w1ll do. | - ._” ‘ :
: .?Eﬁf ' = Mruj Klein. Do you think the KGB dldn 't do that becauseg
i ::; 73‘; fhef were worfied he might_jump dut_of'the car or dq'somethlng
? :Eé %'like that? .. '. .v: ;: ,~  ‘; S :.j'w..v,  ﬁ | ?
§: ?2; V j?5;% ‘ ‘Mf.;Nosenko.'~Siﬁ§i§_§ mentally.uhstable'péfson;‘theyv
: i : ' ' '

|
i 4

50955 DocId 3227?209 a
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1 didn't want to go- it on any such actlon
:; | Mr}-Klein. They would rather keep h1m in the Soviet -
) Union? i 2
3 - - ! |
1@ . Mr. Nosenko. No,‘they would rather prefer they washed
5 their hands, Mr.'Kleln; they are_not making dec1s1on, KGB.
. ;n,Soviet_Union decisiehs are made by the’Cehttal Committee
% f‘f _‘7 ef the:éeﬁmhhistyParty; and General Seeretaryvand Politburo,
g not by‘KGB. -th a seryant of the Politburo and Central Commit-
% tee Commuhist ﬁarty;.
};i -.Mr;;kiein;. Coiné hyvthe facts as you have t01§ them
112 to this Committee --
: . Mr. Nesenko. Yes, sir;
g 1 Mr. Klein. =-- why wasn't he put on a plane and sent
.. i back to America?
513 Mr. Nosehko. KGBiwashed their handsf Then froﬁ Intoarist
15 | it was given information Ministry of Foreigh Trade; Ministry |
17 | of Foreign Trade reported to the Soviet.Government; As I said,
33 4 I assumed the Chairman was surely asked he tOldAhlS oplnlon

-f9 of the KGB, and up to the Sov1et Government how they would
. 20 |"decide.
2l . Mr. Klein. Could he have been brought to the U.S.

.4--Embassy and told them he is an Amerlcan,'"You take care of

N - "3} him; we don't want him"?

Mr. Nosenko. Itcan be done, sure. It can be done, but_

AR -~ 4 it wasn't done.

| ﬁm'f&a%ifyz.f
[ . . AR A R O B
i . BRI
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% : Mr. Klein. Igstééd—théy;élécted ﬁé allow him to stay |
é o - 1 indefinitely in theusgviet ?ﬁi;n and they have to worry about
% , _ 3 him every single day, what an'unstable American would do, is
j . | 4 that correct?
é | 5 Mr. Nosenko. They didn't allow, KGB didn't allow. _Soviét

5 | government allowed. i

E 7 | Mr. Klein. The facts as you have testified to them are

% - g | that the KGB allowed this mentally unstable person to stay

§ 9 in Russia, and they sent him to Minsk to.live and work in a

% 10 % radio factory. Then the KGB allowed this mentally unstable

§ 1 f individual to marry a Soviet woman, and then this mentally :
% ' 12 | unstable individual was allowed to join a hunting club whére

13 he had access to a gun.

é 4 Can you think of any other cases in all the time you
f i3 z worked in the KGB where a mentally unstable person was |
| 16 é treated in thiskind QfEmanner?A

'17, Mr. Nosenko. I told you I ddAnot know any other cases

| ‘

B of mentally unstable,‘exc;uding one code clerk, American, was

¥ also mentally ill; he was delivered in Soviet Union. I heard
g 20 it. 1 never have wérked with him, I never have seen him. %
%. ZIﬁ And the thing is, I am sorry,. but you are putting and stre851ég
;. =2 ' a number of questioning, and it sounds so peculiar. What does;-
é e ?3% it mean, KGB allow him to mafry? E
i 24% Mr. Klein, in the Soviet Union there is by degree of E
g lﬂi Presidium of Supreme Soviet U.S.S.R. a law allowing marriage éf
| o TOD arapry |
- U BLbRL L

m 50955 DocId: 32277209 Page 1'?
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Sov1et c1tlzens with foreign. A forelgner can marry a Sovietj

citizen, by the law. There is not a thing that KGB can in any

way try not to give, not to make it possible, but this is in
cases when the person who is marrying a foreigner worked in

some sensitive place, let's say, in missiles, rocket

industry production, was in process of ~any place of his work;

ing seeing classified material. In these cases, KGB will try

to pht different type bf_fences. But it is unlawful. In

accordance with Soviet law, marriage is allowed; he doesn't

need to ask permission of Soviet Government or anyone. And his

wife, Marina, wasn't workinglin any place which was sensitive
from the point of view of;Soviet security. |

Mentally unstable it doesn't mean that he is raving
mad; it ié;menfélly;ungtabie.

.Mfé,Kléin. You testified that not only was Oswald not

sﬁoken_to whén he‘first said he wanted to defect but even aftér

thé aeciéidn‘Was ﬁadé tolgllow him to remain in the Soviet
Union, still nobody from-the KGB spoké éo him, is that corfec
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, éifu
Mr. Klein. You also tetified to the_extensiVe resourceé
that were devoted to put physical and ﬁechnical surveillance

onIOSWald. You told us thé meﬁ involved, the time involved,

‘the facilities invblved?

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

Mr. Klein. ‘Do you find great contradiction --

Ll




) REPOIIYE P f
i. ! ! Mr. ﬁqsenko. 'N?ﬂiéir*i>v
% — zir Mr. Kleiﬁ. - iﬁ the‘%aé?;that, on the one hand, you
? 5 ! put aii these resources into féllowing‘Oswald around,. tfying to
;. | 4 sge who he talked to and what he does and, on the other hand, .
? a ; i you don't even have a. person go and télk to him ana ask him,.
é 6 "Tell us your backgrqﬁhd; té}i q$ about yourself."
é R Is. there any coﬂtradictiQn?' ‘
ﬁ g f | Mr. Nosenko. Even in the United States, yes, sﬁre, for
9 you,‘fo; mé just now American citizens, yes, éure, but fhereq
1o | no.
% i11 Mr. Klein. They don't talk to people there?
12 Mr. Nosenko.. They can talk and cannot to talk, but I
g don't'seé contradiction there. 'AnyOne, any fofeigher whp.will
i4 be staying,'even if this defector not on his own, Eut; let's

18 g'say, KGB pushed him to,stay,_;gwdefect, he'still will bebwétched
i : . R T _
16 ?'aﬁd on-himfwiiiﬁﬂédgﬁt this same type of work that was
17 I put on Oswald, not less. |
“?’ i ‘_ Mr. "I.(le(é.n.‘ You talk: about their society is different than
% ol oursii-fé}iflﬁﬁusuai-thétiEhey ailow an American to defect
26 apd-live theré without ;éver guestioning him, to ask hiﬁ if-h¢
A . . A . :
g .?m':is:éniihﬁeiligence;agent?'“
:23511'- Mf{:Nqs§nko§_-0n thé‘cQgﬁréry, no doubt, let's say hez
o 3 : was intelligence agent, what he ‘illifell':them that he was
: 2'("i;-‘sent with mission as intelligénggvagent? Why to scare him?
: _; = ? Let him liVé how he wants. Wé.Wili.be watching him. 4He

%

W, 50955 ‘DocId:32277209 ‘Page 19
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will show by his beha&}ot, b&%hi% action.

[ %)

3

i

I i Mr. Klein. 'They purposely don't speak to him; is that
g e T .

4

your testimony?

Mr. Nosenko. In this case they didn't speak with him

da

s i because he didn't present ihteregt for the KGB and because

g-7ghe'was mentally unstable.

] 3-7 ++. Mr. Klein.  You. testified that you read the reports of
3 || two. psychiatrists who examined Lee Harvey Oswald at the

9fAAhbspi£al,aftér he dut his'wrist, is that correct?

L Mr. Nosenko. Right.

1o 7 Mr. Klein. You .said both found him mentally unstable?

W S UG o i

12 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
130 Mr. Klein. You told us in geat detail how this

4 | decision was made to have these psychiatrists €xamine him.

15 I would ask thatiithis document be marked for .

16 ! identification.

3 17 The Cbairman. ‘The clerk will identify for the recofd
'3 the number appearing on the document.
! v The Clerk. Tt will be JFK-F-4.
g 2. | (The document refé;red_to wééiﬂ
3 4 ' marked as JFK Exhibit No. F-4
( ::i for identification, ) ”
- L | | o
-~ . Mr. Klein. Have you ever seen that document before?

Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. I haven't seen it.

12
in B
et e e es =g e e

Mr. Klein. Wére7you'aWafe that the SovietﬁGovernment;5-

3 . . P :,, }‘4 " !\: i Lo
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p ! provided certain documents to'thg-Warréﬁ éommission in 1964?
2 \ Mr. Nosenko. No, sir.:}I'wasn't aware of this.
3 i Mr. Klein. Looking at'that document in front of you --
4 Mr. Nosenko.‘.Right.
5 | Mr. Klein. =-- is-that a hospital :ecord?
6 Mr. Nosenko. Oh; yes, sure. It is a hospital recoxrd.
7 Mr. Klein. And whose hospital record? Does it have a
: i| name on it?
3 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.. It is from Bptkin-Hqspital. %
10 Mr. Klein. Whose name is it?
n . Mr. Nosenko. Lee Har&ey Oswald.
12 | Mr. Klein. Does it say what date he was admitted?
i3 Mr. Nosenko. Discharged, admitted 23rd, discharged
i 1 28th.
13 % Mr. Klein. What year is that?
| 3
1 ? Mr. Nosenko. October of 1959.
:?% Mr. Klein. Aﬁd does it have on the bottom the diagnosis
i
150 why he was in the hospital? ‘
& Mr. Nosenko. Incised wound of one-third of the left ;
-0 forearm.
2] Mr. Klein. And that date, October of 1959, is that when;
{ : A i
22; Oswald first came to the Soviet Union and cut his wrist? %
' ' ?
. 135 Mr. Nosenko. I cannot tell you dates, sir. I do. not |
?’% remember. ?
- = % Mr. Klein. You have ih froht of you the other.documeht
| ﬂg N arnanen 5
1 gogu F 9 e : ¢
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Is that still there?

Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. Thisiis admittance to the hos-
pital.and aischarg%méht.
Mr. Klein. .N&mber éé
Mr. Nosenko. 'Afrival, October 16.
Mr. Klein. _Ana_the date on the hospital admittance is
~what date?
‘Mr. Nosenko. :Twenty~third of October.
Mr. Klein. And would you turn to the hospital admittanc
form, the one I just gave you, to the third page, pléase? |
Mr. Nosenko. Yes. | |
Mr. klein. And do you see where it says "History of
Preséﬁt Illness"?
Mr. Nosenko. ‘No, I don't see.
Mr. Klein. 0§ the third page?
.ﬁr. Nogenko. 1I'have7the.£ﬂird page.
Mr. Kleinf ,Iﬁ‘has Number 6 on the top of the page, but
it's the #hird éage.oﬁ the doéﬁment.
Mr. Nosenko. Oh,‘Number 6, History of Present Iilness.
Yes. . Just a secondr |
Mr. Klein. Wéuld you glance through that and would you
tell us if this is the hospital report ffom‘When ﬁéé'Harvey
Oswald cut his wriét and was taken to Botkin Hospital?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

=



50955

S

da

.(\)

3

o~ [y IR L]

-

~1

13

DocId'3227?209 Page 23 mi-

I
|
c i
i

R R T
T ani X X

Y

i Mr. Klein. N&w,‘wduld ou turn to the next to fhé‘laStj'
% page. It has a 13:6n the right hand side.

i : _

i Dq you see that page?

Mr'.. Nosenko. j&éﬁy siré}ﬂ

Mr.Klein. Thé néxt to the last page.

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

Mr. Klein. And do you see where it says, two-thirds

of the way to the bottom, "Psychiatric Department” underllnedﬁ

1
- |
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir., B }

Mr. Klein. Wduld you read what is said under that?

Mr. Nosenko. "His mind is clear; perception is correct;
‘no hallucination or deliriums. He answers the questions
legible and logically; he has a firm desire to remain in the

Soviet Union; no psychiatric symptoms were noted; the patient

1 is not‘dangeréus for other people; his conditibn permits hiﬁ;
to stay in Psychiatric Department by an order of the'AssiStaﬂﬁg
to the Chief PHysicians, Dr. Kornika. The patient.is
gtransférfeq to the Seventh Ward,i

‘Mr. Klein. ‘Is there-anything.in there to indicate He is

mentaily uhstablé?'

Mr. Nosenko. Here I do not see.

Mr.,Kleln. Does that report 1ndlcate that he was normal?

i Mr. Nosenko. Herg I db,not see what I have seen. But

¥ .
\

this you receive frdm the'Sé?ief.Government, and if youuthink“

fou recelved the true thlngs, ‘what was in flle, you are wrong,
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y . Mr. Klein.

% — , 5 Mr. Klein. And that document,.:according:to you, is that
5 5 not an authentic -copy?

i ,

Mr. Nosenko. XGB can prépare'you'any doéument. Take

- .
Qa

théﬂmaterial, or ask the doc¢tors who are cooperating with KGB|

s s
% 5 i and they will prepare you any document.
; 7 ‘ Mr. Klein. I -am not asking you what they can do. Are.

3 you testifying that this document is not authentic, it is not!

10 . Mt. Nésenko. M?his dqcﬁment-never'was in‘ﬁhe.file bf!thgi
!, n‘f“kéé. ‘ o
% 12 ;; C L Mf.,K;ein:'.SO -
: '13,{?% a ﬁ£; N:SenkélfﬂThis’i testify.

£ . Mr. Klein. -- it is your tetimoh? that-the KGBvséﬁt'us:

15 a phohy document?

It AR i Ve SR RN L

16 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
7 Mr. Klein. You testified before this Committee that there

ﬁ}f.was periodic!physical surveillance of Lee Harvey Oswald which

' | was ordered by Moscow, to be carried out in Minsk?

i w0 Mr. Nosenko. Right.
3- 23_  Mr. Klein. And you'testified in detail about that, :‘
;. 2 : and ybu told ué how the thsical surveillance consisted.of
o = ; following Oswald for a montﬁ‘or month and a half at a time,
= } and there werea ﬁumber of pgopie'that would be involved) is 

! that correct?

i
!
i

%R R ey
if . o "gé'%g 7§§ §'§§'% y-‘éé
| YN é@%“*:eﬂmﬁ R
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Mr. Klein. It was a big operation?

Mr. Nosenko.

~

)

Mr. Nosenko. Big operation? No, it's not a big

operation.

Ba

Mr. Klein. There were a number of people involved, weren't

nes
(€2

s | there?
é 7 Mr. Nosenko. It is not a big operation. It is routine.
§ s | In KGB it is a routine, nothing serious. It's not an

5 || operation even. It's surveillance, it's not an operation.

10 Mr. Klein.. And have you ever stated that the only cover-

11 | age of Oswald during his stay in Minsk consisted of periodic

>

checks at his place of employment, inguiry of neighbors and

13

associates and review of his mail? Have you ever stated

-

that was the only coverage of Oswald in Minsk? . .

L )

Mr. Nosenko. I stated before, and I stated it to you

16 | yesterday, and I state now, that the order was given, and I "~

—
~4

i

_ !

have seen it -- to cover him by surveillance periodical, to |

' |

12 ! cover him by an agent watching in places of his living, pla064
{

{

‘9I‘he is working, control over his correspondence and control ofl
i ;
20, | ;

his telephone conversations.

Mr. Klein. My guestion is, have you ever stated that the

3
B S ]

el
(93]

i only coverage was checking at his places of employment and

"his neighbors and associates, and not say anything about

P:.'l
28

periodic, physical surveillance?

9
i

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I cannot tell you what I statéd, I"w%s

I & "H‘J
l; gg ;‘r ,._'5'-"
%rkﬂx",

i, 50955 DocId:32277209 Page 25
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‘they want to interrogate us.

‘interrogations, hundreds.

}you were questioned by the CIA during that period,lis that

e o g cem e = o msians

24
for quite a big period of time, quite a few years, interrogaté
by hours, and in different types of conditions, including _ib

hostile conditioné.iin ba .-
Mr. Klein. That-was by the CIA?
Mr. Nosenko. Where they asked questions in such form

which later my answer will be interpreted in any way, hOwever§
Mr. Klein. That was by CIA?
Mr. Nosenko. And I cannot tell you what I did say. I

cannot remember dates. You must understand, it's hundreds of

Mr. Klein. This period that you are telling us about,

correct? ) . : ' y

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sure.

Mrv;Kiéiﬁ.' WéreAyou qéestioned'during that period by
EBI?.

Mr. Nosehko._ I questioned by FBI in Febrﬁary, yes;.

Mrf:Klein."AtAthis time I would ask that this-documeﬁf-

be marked for identification and shown to the witness.

The Chairman. The clerk will indicateffor-the'record
the number appearing ;Cnfthe}dogqmentg
The Clerk. Exhibit JFK-F-5.

(The document referred to was mar

as JFK Exhibit No. F-5 for

L. ._;..__';g‘_._;.,‘._.._ e

d,

ed
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i that report. ‘

Federal Bureau of Investigaﬁion report, is that correct?

23' yy " .( m mﬁ 'V
§-€3°§3~'§§3§;§2"§§f§2'ﬁ . 25

identification.)
Mr§.Klein.  ThéSe‘hostile'interrogations you just alluded

to, did théy lead you to stéte other than the truth to these

’

interrogators? S L

' ﬁ;. Nqéenkoi I was an%wering:questions which were put
- o o i :
to mé.
Mr. Klein. . Did you evér not tell the truth?
Mr. Nosenko. No, I wa% telling the truth.
Mr. Klein. I wduld direct your attention --
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, siri
Mr. Klein. .. Just a mo?ent. Before you you have a
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
‘Mr. Klein. Iwould diréct your atﬁention,ﬁo page 29 of
Mr. Nosenko. Right. I
Mr; Klein. The last paragraph, beginning with,="NosenkQ
stated" -- it's underlined.%'Would you please read that
paragraph to us?
Mr. NOsenko. "Nosenko stated that-in view of_instrgqtion
ffom the KGB Mqécow, noacféve_intérest_could be takén.iﬁ

- .
) ‘.

Oswald in‘Minék'without obtéining-prior approval from KGB

i N
!

in Moscow.: According‘to‘Nosenko, no such .approval was ever
requested or‘granted,fand'based'on.his experience, he opined

that the only coverage Qflbéwald during this stay in Minsk
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% cbnsisted of periodiciéheckéfgf gis‘pléces of eﬁplqymeht,
o | 211 inquiries of neigthrs and';sséciates,'and.reView of his mail}"
; ._ 3:5 Mr. Klein. Did yéu make;tﬁat'statement?
. p Mr. Nosenko: Y‘e‘-s'-',fi" s:|.rq V&fla't do you find here wrong?
é S; Mr. Klein. Does that séatément say anything about
% B ‘ 6' phyéicél surveillance?
s |~ Mr. Nosenko. No, it didn't.
é 5 Mr. Klein. Did you forget to tell them about the physical
é 9 survéillance? |
é }LEA Mr. Nosenko. Maybe I %oféet} maybe they didn't put;
% B ;‘I do not know. - .
i ) L
E _;. ':2';  Mr. Klein. Do you':ecall speaking to agents POptanich
. . 13 '. and Gheesking on March 3rd énd_ 4th, 19642
é | | e Mr. Nosenko. I'cannotéﬁell yau. I ao remember £he daﬁe!i
.;é no; I remember I wasbspeak;ng w1thwgggnts from FBI.
% , AT Mr. K;ein.--When yoadggbéé to them, did you recall that
i - ;7‘t£héy's§o£g'£o fou“at that t}me, March 3rd and 4th, about
f Rt 1§eefHarve1203wald? : | |
% 'S o gr.'ﬁosenko. ‘I told:jgu,they were speaking with me %
% : ‘ - aboﬁt Oswald, but I cannot kell you the date whem.- -l
?; 2 | Mr. Klein. Was it in March 19642 i
Zji Mr;.Nosenko.a.They‘weﬁe'sbeaking with me ;f Februgry: ]
i : T ‘ : ' o - |
?32 and the beginning 6erarchéof 1964.
E%%i Mr. Klein...And did ﬁﬁey;tape the convefsations?
S 2 i Mf. Nosegko}  Yes,vthéy'§ere taping all conversations.
A L .
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Lo , | talking?
o .3,% _:M;f Nosénko. YeS{’sit. |
. B 4 : Mr. Klein. Did théygver" show you t‘hose‘notes? :
» " Mr; Nbsepko.' No.. .:' J  | !
6 Mr. glein. Were‘you a%éte_thét;the statements yéﬁ.ﬁéré»f
. making to them were going t; be writtén down in to a répdrt? |
gl Mr.'Nosenko.‘_Sure. ; ;
§ § Mr. Klein. Did you evér have an opportunity to see the
1 ' B
’ | 1g | Teport?.. . :
i ! ST e - ' -
: lj” & »MrI'NOSeﬁkb. No. Theionly one which was sent to the
”ﬁ} ywafreﬁ Commissiqh,wthis I have seen.
i3 , ;@?L Kieigi. Were 96u a%are that the report would ﬁe put
}4‘ Tih ydur_tile?‘ | |
1o % Mr. Nosenko. Must be.i
ié ' Mr. Klein. Were you aWare that report would be shown to
. S
17 #..a committee such-as this inpestigating the assassination? .
-@ ' . Mr. Nosenko. I didn't!know_that it would be creéted,'tﬁé
g 'g Coﬁhittee, b;causq it wastl§64.
; .~?Q'- ) Mr. Kleiné Yu didn't know that?
g i ‘Mr; Nosenko. No. _Did?you know that this Committée';—
: ‘ 5 _ g =
22 1 in 1964 -- will be existingé“in ‘_'78, "772
o - B é‘.'_ Mr. Klein. And were'y;ﬁ tgii;;é Eh?@hthe truth when- yau?_
| “ % told them that the only coverage of Oswald and 115t1np these tﬁiﬁégﬂénd)
|
.
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not telling thém about the physical surveillahde, was that theé

truthﬂyou told them?A

Mr. Nosenko. Well, I told them that there was done the
. : . .

work against Oswald; it wasﬁordered, passive type of work ,

i . .
it's called passive. Whenever it's ordered not to make an

approachment, not to make afcqntact, not to make a recruit-

.tmént, this is passive. T

Anything when enters besides whatever is done, contact, !
_ [ : .

approachments, recruitment,!attempt to recruit, it is

immediately called active.

Mr. Klein. Looking at;that report, did you tell. them
about the physical surveillance which you told this Committee

b
!
i
i
)

about_yesferday?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not see here, but I have no

| doubts. I do not know. Ma&be I didn't mention that this
date yop‘said, maybe. I dihn't mention but-I Was télling
them about surveillance.

‘Mr. Kleiﬁ. Didn't youitell us tﬁét you always told the

truth and told everything'ybu_knew when you spoke to the FBI

and the CIA? . : S

. Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

Mr. Klein. If they would have asked you, "Was there
physical surveillance?" -- ?

N ' o . '
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, I will answer yes, 1t was.

Mr. Klein. -- you'Woulg'haﬁe_answered'yes?

H .
i ) :
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1 Mr. Nosenko. Yes,

]

o
Mr. Klein. You also testified before this Committee that

3 in accord with the orderS'fFom Moscow that there was technicall

i

|
surveillance, and you told ps in detail about how they tapped
5 his phone and they would rebord it and make copies of it
é and gave it to a certain pe}son.

Adgain, drawing your attention to page 29 of that same

3 paragraph, does that say anything about the technical sur-
i

;
RE

91 veillance that you told us Pbout?
04 . Mr. Nosenko. No, sir.,
1 Mr. Klein. Did you forget?
i2 "Mr. Nosenko. But, if you ask, even an agent of FBI;
. : 13 I doubt it, no. In KGB control of correspondence, control of
5* telephone, it's not big de%l. It's giving order to control a
| {
: S5 ) L . ) ;
| is télephone can be given by (Chief of Section, not speaking of
: 16 . P . : i
! Chief of Department, not speaking of Chief of Directorate,
7 . L .
3 and not speaking to receive a warrant from the judge. Contral
13 .: N ,
: of correspondence can be.51gned, permission to put control
19 i N
3 over correspondence can be (done by the Deputy Chief of
20 ) !
i i Section even. 5
i Ry | i : o
5 1 Do you understnd whatil want to tell you, it is absolutely
i 2 | o | | :
’. ! considered, KGB, nothing important. ]
%_ 4 "3 ' %

Mr. Klein. Is it a big deal to check periodically at ;

rD
e

someone's place of employm%nt and talk to their neighbors? fs

i that a big deal?

}“’, 50955 DocId:32277209 Page 31
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Mr. Nosenko. No. i

Mr. Klein. But you'to}d'them ~about that, didn't you?
_ P
Mr. Nosenko. I;triedlbimply to describe them what

[{

kind of, not to take'aptiveg-4.what does it mean, passive typ
. of coverage of the target? |

Mr.. Klein. .ﬁIfxtheyﬁwéuldahaveiasked you was there any
’ :
technical surveillance, then would you have told them?

Mr. Nosenko. I would have said they were told, even
1 :

word for word, in this docuhent said not the technical survei}-

'fiahéé. They_have a'certaiA terminology. Let's say Survéili
&iaﬁce, it's called to leadiéthe&measuremewtﬁNﬁN,iand?to;
Qoqtquytf1ephonex&oﬁ&&adwikgwmeasurgment M.

AMr. Klein. If‘they'w4uld have said,."Was there any
technical surveillance of Oswald?" would you have said -,
"yves"? ; |

Mr. Nosenko. Sure. |

Mr. Klein, You also testified to this Committee that |

the KGB would have had to have: known about Marina Oswald,

you said, by the end of th% mdn;hlthey would have a batch 3
‘ R . ’ i

of papers? . : l

‘ s S o AR
Mr. Nosenko. You told me, if she had seen him, you
v - | _ :
something metnioned, 15, 13.
: L ' -
Mr. Klein. Because surveillance was on Oswald, they wo
_ | .

ld
have had to pick hér-up?

Mr. Nosenko. I canno tell you it was in the moment wh

0

S ax___",.w_m,_;:_-“,,-A_

|

|
t
|

! .
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o o A
1 | he was seeing her or not. You said assume that he met her

2 i 16 and 13, and it béééhe knoWn'ﬁo KGB through surveillance. I

w)

said by the end of month that at least something will have on

Ja

. |
R . . . . . .
her, who is she, where she is working, where she studied, where

5 she work. ‘ |

6 -Mr. Klein. ﬁhéy would khow that through the'sUrveillance

' I
7 on Oswald? ;
!

3| -~ Mr. Nosenko. The fact w111 be known through survelllance,

9'- then through other outflts of KGB they will find whatever
H 1
|
I

10 }'p0551ble on her.

- 1 Mr. Klein.. Were you ever asked the following questlon
E I
1» 4 and did you give the_followihg answer:

13 "Question: Why:wouldn'i she -- referring to Marina -- have

.. ' been investigated when she flirst met Oswald?
s "Answer: They did not know she was a friend of Oswald

16 until they applied for marraige. There was no surveillance

&
I
|
on Oswald to show that he knew her."

13  ' Were you ever asked that question and did you give that

. 2
19 answer.

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do

.29 not remember my questions, and

" answers.

! Mr. Klein. I would ask ' that this document be marked for

o
MY

identification, please, and@shown to the witness. . i

The Chairman. The cleﬁk will identify for the record

ro
[ =N

the number appearlng on theidocunent.
I

B 1"" rig
&)

3 “
59&; I
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o ‘f The Clerk.
2
5
5 “Mr. Klein.

¢ I it before? -

T o0 Mr. Nosenko.
5 | Mr. Klein.
.g Mr. Nosenko.

0 - Mr. Klein.

13 | at one time?

14 Mr. Nosenko.
s Mr. Klein.

17 Mr. Nosenko.
13 | Mr. Klein.
19 Mr. Nosenko.
20 Mr. Kleln.
21 " Mr. Nosenko.
l :
an ! Mr. Nosenko.
i .
TH "Mr. Klein.

2z  Ryan?

DocId'32277209 Page 34

|

_ : l

16 | say that on the cover? | i
‘ o |

|

5

wrope e
‘!_f} bo) % BE ':3 :t
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. |

| 32_

JFK-F-6.

(The document referred to was
marked as JFK Exhibit No. :F-6 for
1dent1f1cat10n )

§

i
i
;
Lo, ! _n '
‘Looking at f at document, have you ever seen
1

No, sir. ;

7

'You have never’ seen that.before?

I never h?ve seen it before.
i
And is thatla report that says on the cover,

1 "Memorandum for the Record; éubject Followup Report on the

12 Oswald Case; Source: AEDONOR." Was AEDONOR your code name’ -
) . | .

I do: notiknow.

"Date of Interview: 3 July 1964." Does it

|
1

1
Yes, Sir.

And turnlng,to the very last page, page 18.

i
Yes,;smr.

Does it say; "Thomas A. Ryan"?

Yes.;

' 1 |
"SR/CI/KGB"?
]

Yes. ¢ |

1.

: | ' '
Did you ever hear of a man named Thomas A.

' ‘““.’ ol LY ; 9 ‘ "
- Tho orporT
8 S OB W de N9 A fe B
N ; o
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13

15
16
7
.18
19
20
21

22

L 23

O 25
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|
"Mr. Nosenko. No, I do ?ot know a man Thomas A. Ryan.

Mr. Klein. Do you_recail speaking to a man named

Thomas Ryan?

t

Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. L

Mr. Klein. Would you turn in this document to page 9.
On page 9, the last question and answer, would you read the
P .
question for us, and read the answer?

" Mr. Nosenko. '"'Why wouldn't she have been investigated

'when she first met Oswald?"

"They didn't know she was a friend of Oswald until they
applied for marriage. There! was no surveillance on Oswald

to show that he knew her."

Mr. Klein. Were you evér asked that question and did you
ever -- E

i .
Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember, sir. But if it is,

it must be asked and I this answered.

I
Mr. Klein. Was that the truth?

Mr. Nosenko. As far as| I remember, those conditions in

~which I was asked, better as% where I was in this period of

time, what conditions I was %ept, and what type of interrogati
were going on. |

Mr. Klein. Did you telﬁ us yesterday that you always
told the truth? o '

Mr. Ndsenko. Yes.

Mr. Klein. -- when yoq spoke about Cswald?

|

Mr. Nosenko. Yes. |

Mr. Klein. Was. this question relating to Oswald?

Mr. Nosenko. I was answering what I could.

 TOP_ SECRET
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i
Mr. Klein. 1Is that the truth, that they didn't --

Mr. Nosenko. It's how it is put, how it is put. You see,

(8]

] .
again, why wouldn't she have| been investigated. Here must be

. . . | : . o ‘
question was in this form. The investigation, not. the checkup

da

tn

of her, but, let's say, inviFation for conversation, something
& I of this kind, it's some kind of here misunderstanding on both

. . - |
parts, that would‘beAmine, and interrogator.

[+3]

o Mr. Klein. It is an inaccurate transcript?
[ - ' . ' -' T L. i

O S T Nosenko.' I conside%’maﬁy, many things are

10§ inaccurate.

RE Mr. Klein. Is that transcribed accurately?

i
12 Mr. Nosenko. I do not know, sir.
) _ 12 Mr. Klein. That answer, do you think it is transcribed
e L '

4 i accurately, that that's your! answer?

18 Mr. Nosenko. Well, I can only explain only one thing.
‘ ]
6 # Let's say there was KGB founh out that he had an acquaintance,

i7 | Marina Prusakova, They were nbt married. They didn't know --
i

i3 I they didn't apply for marriage. What kind of first will be

&)

investigation? Checkup in archives of KGB of Byelorussia, and

.20 || on the basis whatever kind OF material on her will be found.

i
21 || Let's say, if ‘she: was ever Pn trial by militia, under arrest.
o : I : v |
i If militia had any material,! they can expand further. They

S

| | | |
‘ ; ' “1 i can also send checkup in the place of her -- one, it's in one

order, to give us the picture of the character of the target,

\

3
in
2rLTIITE

check on him in place of hié work and check in place of hisflivﬂng,




35

in one order.
i ) : ) i

But more, farther investigation, the ‘true investigation --
| - o

SN

35 this is called checkup =-- will be studied and they will start

H i
H H

S 4 when they see something, let?s say, suspicious in behavior of
. 3 Oswald and this his cdﬁnectiiic)n..'
6 “Iﬁ csse of Marina, when!tﬁey.found out that they aré éoing
7 to @arry;;spre,.théy wil} beLmbfs, farther inVestigatisﬁ,
5 | thofougﬁ’iﬁvétiééffbn;” Eutf%efofe i£ will only be checkué;
9. 'Figm'fhispointAof'view-I wa% answering Ehis question.
o _ Sy b .
0 | " Mr. Klein. Let me maké'if simple.
i R . « . ¥
l];“ o Mr;—Noseﬁkd. ﬁight; %
12 Mr. Klein; If:the ques@ion was asked exactly as it appears
13 here( "Why wouldn't she hav% been investigated when she first
. 14 i met Oswald?" would ﬁhis be your answer? Is -that; a'_corr.ec,t

v -

L3 ; 2
13 i answer as it appears here.|
i

:éig Mr. Nosenko. Well, it;appsars here,_ggngwggwnotwréﬁéﬁgfﬁ;
_17% | Sure,.I answered and tgis was c;‘ue.jc_'.tio_n,.but,.vgentleme'n.——_-s
lagi Mr. Klein. Was this tgue? This says "There was no
}qél surveillance on Oswald to-s%ow that he'knew her"_—f is' that i
ggé"right or wrong? ; %?
QEE. Mr. Nosenko. This is what-xlanswéfed; yes. .It is-right.g-
i : i
22%‘ It is written heref i
Q : - :I Mr. Kleip. You remember answering that? |
24% Mr. Nosenko. 'ﬁo. a ;-
™ as g Mr,‘Klein. How do you;know you answered that?
| Wi B

%nwwgpgs5' DocId:32277209 Page 87..
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Mr.
Mr.

Mr.:

interrogations.

Mr.
truth?‘
Mr.
is how I

Mr.

decided to have Lee Harvey Oéwald examined by two psychiatrists

You told u

‘Nosenko'.

. '_ ) V. . _'_4'” ..
Klein. If you answgred that, were-you telling the

froawgs
(9%
o))

;: ',«;.«:. 5?’ R _,Li,;_ é-‘", ' oh rfﬂ
WGE SLERL
Nosenko. You are giving me official document.

Klein. -You have no! recollection of answering this?

Sir, I dolnot have any recollection of

i

<
|

Nosenko. I don't know. I answered. Must be. This

i
3

answered question. |

Klein. You testified to this Committee that the KGB

1s about how

it was decided. Then they found Lee Harvey Oswald to be mentally

unstable?

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

Mr. Klein. Have you ever been asked the following

‘questions.jand given the following answers:

"Queétion: Did the KGBgmake a.psychological assessment

of Oswald?

"Answer: No, nothing,‘hut at the hospital it was also.sai?

" he was not quite normal. The hospital didn't write that he was
' i . .

mady.. just that he is not-nd#mal;

"Question: _Did the hosbital authorities conduct any
psychological testing? o
I.don't think“séﬂ

Mr. Nosenko. No, I toﬂd:that_ﬁhere was opinion of .

"Answer:

[t T : .. B

: Sé E§' fi»ﬁ e
i gﬁ ff ot :
LR A

it waé decided, who decided it, where

There was no report like this
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psychiatrists that hewas mentally unstable.
Mr. Klein. Is what I read to you correct?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do, not know whether it is correct or

wrong. I|am answering .you what I know.
T |
Mr. Klein. Did you ever make a statement like that?

Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember statements for five years, |
. i

interrogation.
Mr. Klein. I would dirgct your attention to the Ryan
Report.
Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mr. Klein. Page 7.

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mr. Klein. Would you read for us the first and second
. ‘ ST

questions | and answers, plea?e.

Mr. Nosenko. "Did the KGB make psychological assessment

of Oswaldz"

"No, \nothing. But at the hospital it  was also said he

! was not quite normal.. The hospital didn't write that he was

mad;,. just that he was not_nprmal, mentaily unstable."
i . '
Mr. Klein. Please keep' reading. ‘

Mr. Nosenko. "Did the hospital authorities conduct any

psychological testing?"”

"I don't think so. There was no report like this.

"What was the Soviets' opinion of Oswald's personality,

what kind|of man did they t@ink he was?" : S

/

.?v?;“ -’ : g*}

- ]

, i

.. !
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: "KGB throught he was of‘ﬁo interest for the country or

- 2 ! for the KGB, thatAhe is not normal, that he‘should leave

oLy

the country.”

da

inything in there about two

jol)

. : Mr. Klein. Did-you say -

n

ﬁbsychiatrists examining Oswala and about reading their reports

¢ S which said:he Was‘mentally“ﬁnétable?A Did you say anything

7 itabout that |there? ’ ;

foul

Mr. Nosenko. -Sir, I do ?ot remember what I said to them;

9 but I would like you.to find Qut the conditions in which interr-

gations were done, how it wasidone, by what procedures, when
: . . . I :
11 [|two interrogators are seated.:

. .

| I never knew any names -- they

: . o S B : ' _ :
1z |never announced me names. =- one‘playing.part of bad guy and other

'3 'good_guy, and it starting'slapbing then, not physically but I
B : , 4 P

! . .
14 jmean, psychologically and in ¢onversation, turning question up-

side down, however they would!like, then this leave, another one
16 iwill start {in softer way. ! ' ' 1
7. | Mr. Klein. When did thi$ -

i : ! L
iz # =~ Mr. Nosenko. And I would not trust any of their documents

19 |in those pelriods of time. Up:to 1967 when we started from the

_QOﬂbeginning, to work, Mr.’BruceiSolieJ That is tbe one thing.
77 pPecond, my knowledge of language was very poor in '64. I didn't

junderstand mény_Questions, ané none of them, excluding Mr.

IDeryabin, knew Russian language and Mr. Deryabin was:asking

1
|
ad'he oniy guestions concerning my biography "and this-type‘of ques-
“ LT _ ,
1 " . P _,I )
iion, but nonoperative questions.

7 r~§sw:§
TR

wyﬁ~5h955 -DocId:3g277209 Page M0
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II Mr. Klein. Do you havewény recollection of being asked

Z | these questions and giving the answers that you just read to us?
1 _

3 Mr. Nasénko. Sir, I told you, and I will tell, I do not

T da

£ » 5 | remember their questions, and T do not remember my answers; but

3 I tried to|be truthful with ﬁhem. Then was period of time when-
_ : _ | A _ |

¢ { I have seen that they were simply was laughing at me; I-rejected

]
7 || to answer guestions,.and wheneveri.they were asking,.I would

§ | answer, "I|do not remember, i do not know, I do not remember."

'y

D

?Mr;leein;”3These aﬁéweqs, do they say "I do ndt_knbw,

10. i I do not remember" ‘or do these give responsive answers?

1 -~ Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not trust this docUmehtfprepared

12 || by Eeople in phosé years. |

13 il Mr.Klein. Is it your téstimony that these might'not.bé
| i -
. _ 14 | accurate guestions and answers? ‘ ‘
1s | Mr. Nosenko. My opinioq -- I cannot tell you exactly, I

16 séy might be.

a7 Mr. Klein. You testified --
, ' i |
i3 Mr. Nosenko. One more ﬁhing: If we are going into this,
i
19 Ila number of interrogations,- I was under drugs, and on me was

, | :
- 20 (lused a number of drugs, and % know that, and hallucinations

~ 21 tand talking during night and;sodium and everything, . .even manv

|

29 ilothers, and a number of things were absolutely incoherent.

! ‘ . o o
Mr. Klein. This hostilé interrogation that you have been

referring to, when did it begin2: ‘- o - |
; : | | )
| ) .
Mr. Nosenko. Arrestedime 4th of April, 1964, started -

|
i
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) 'interrogate me in two days. They 1nterrupted —— I don't know -
E interrogate a month, two, made break; then again, then again
3 period of no'interrggatiqn; then again interrogations, up to
. 24 hours, rlot_lgivi\pg'mé"- possiﬁbiiity to sleep.
. i
N Mr. Klein. And this waS|all after April 4, 19642
6 Mr. Nésenko. .- Yes, ‘sir.
7 “That "1s ‘'why 'I.will ‘not ‘take as a document anything what
8 llconcerns interrogations in hostile, absolutely hostile,
g . . A ' ' ' : ' SN B
7 isituation. , ' . ' S
10 ‘Mr. Klein. You testified in detail yesterday about the

. i1 jfcable which you saw which was sent from Mexico-City to the First

12 JChief Directorate in Moscow, and you testified that you actually

PO
L

read that cable and that it told that Oswald was in Mexico City
4 land he wanted permission for visa to come to the Soviet Union.

- 18 - Do you remember reading that cable :and describing it for

ié fus in detail, how long it was? : | o

7 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
i Mr. Klein. Did you ever say to anyone that after Oswald
19 llwenti:to Minsk, the_next'timejyou heard of him was in connection i

. 20 jwith Oswald's application to:thé Soviet Embassy in Mexico City

21 {for a Soviet reentry visé,‘and you did not know how Mexico City

advised Moscow of. the subject's application; your knowledge

resulted from an oral inquiry of your department by M.I. Turalin!_

Did you ever say that, that you did not know how Mexico

.,.n

City advised Moscow of Oswald's appllcatlon°

§

s

2

=

{z

sy
174
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N,

I have seen, cable, what was told through LieutenantiColonel
Alekseev:toi

Séventh Department.

report in

Mr. Nosenko.

(Pause)

Yes, sir.

Mr. Klein. On the top of page 30, read for us the under-
lined section on the top, beginning "The next time" --

in connect
Mexico City for a Soviet reentry visa.

Mexico City advised Moscow of subject's

knowl

by Turalin
Countries,
had orally

of Nosenko's Tourist Department, with respect to Oswald.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

edge

Nosenko's

Nosenko couldn't recall when Oswald visited Mexico City in

connection with visa application."

s pgcommende

Mr.

“HW 50955 DocId:32277209 Page

Nosenko.

Klein.

Nosenko. "The next time Nosenko heard of Oswald was

4

An mw
4

i
H
41

I do not remember. I am telling you what

tell to Turalin the ‘opinion of Second Chief Directorat

I draw your attention to page 30 of the FBI
front of you.

I do not have it.

ion with Oswald's application to Soviet Embassy in

application. His
resulted from an oral inguiry of Nosenko's department
, Service No. 2, Counterintelligence in Foreign i
Nosenko recalled that Tural

First Chief Directorate.

“contacted Vladimir Alexseev, Chief of Sixth Section

o G 2 s M '

Nosenko did not know how

e

in

department had no interest in Oswald and they

4 . that Oswald's request for reentry visa be denied.

Klein. Did you ever say this to an FBI agent? |
' |
Porl I ) SFh ey % i
I, RS (L M oo T o L TS
13 o
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Mr. N

Mr. K

Mexico City advised Moscow of subject's application. Did you

say that?
Mr. N
Mr. K
how they a
- Mr. N
Mr. K

Mr. N
Mr.'K
would you
date of t
Mr. N

Mr. K

19642 |

Mr. N

Mr. K
began, is

Mr. N

Mr. K

jianything about the cable, is that right?

Mr. N

Mr. K

S

i
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bosenko. Must be I said it, it's here in document.

lein. It says in here that Nosenko did not know how

osenko. Must be; I said this in thié way .

lein. And did you‘tell us that not only did you know
dvised them‘by cable 5ut_that you read £he cable? |
osenko. This is what I recollection.
lein. Did you tell them the truth?
osenko. I was'trying to tell what i remembered.

lein.- And this FBI report which you just read from,

hatreport?

look back on the first page and would you tell us the |

osenko. Fifth of March, 1964.

lein. March 5, 1964.

Is that before April 4,

osenko. Yes,sir.

lein. That was before any hostile.interrogations
that correct?
osenko. Yes.

lein. And at that time you said that you did not know

osenko. This is what I answered them, how I remembere

lein, I have a question. Do you underséand»from what

: psychologi

cal turmoil a person, passing who defected, do
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)
1 || you understand that it is necessary time, time to settle psy-

Q 5 || chologically, he doesn't kncw how he will be living, what he will
be doing, and at the same time a person feels attitude on the

part of those who helped him to come CIA? I felt something

- 4
’ going on.

5 :

Mr. Klein. -You testified to us today that you didn't
¢ know how wrote the summary of Oswald's file in the First Depart-
, A

menf‘because you never had an opportunity to read it. Did you
.8 ever tell anyone that Fedrosevefénd Matvéev, F=ze-d-r-0-s-e-v-e
9 | and M-a-t-v-e-e-v of the First Department, Second Chief

10 || Directorate, took thé file and wrote a second '"'spravka', which
you told us was a summary?

11
Mr. Nosenko. Summary.

12 | ,
‘Mr. Klein. Did you ever tell anybody that?
: 13 '
4.' . Mr. Nosenko. Must be I told, it is again-right, because
14 :
you see, not Fedroseve -- Fedroseve was Chief of First Depart-
- 15

ment, American Department, and I will repeat what I told you
16 | yesterday. Matveev has come to take file, but surely -Fedroseve

17 {f who is Chief of American Department, he had given call to Chief

18 || of Seventh Department. He was involved in this; that is why I
19 || mentioned him. He was Chief of First American Department.

His deputy, Colonel Matveev, has come, and not alone; with him

20
was a couple of officers, has come and told that Gribanov
21 :
‘ ordered and Fedroseve giving call to Department, we must take
22 , :
it, and took. Who of them wrote, I do not Know, no .doubts :that Fedroseve., |
‘ 23 I ‘

and mtvegv were’ participated in the preparation of ‘documénts.

O 25
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4They are responsible for First American Department.

2 - Mr. Klein. So you have an idea of who would have written,

is that correct?

L&

Mr. Nosenko. American Department, no doubts that this

I

in

_ twoiwillgbe;pa}ticipating or correcting.
& Mr. Klein. But you didn't read that summary, is that righT?
Ei ‘_" ;Mr.-Noseﬁko.f I dd-not.rémember reading the summary.

.. Mr. Klein. Did you read it? Do you have any recollection
gt . A ST - v

AN
. A

5 6f!réaaing it?

.Mr.'Nosenko.’ No, I haven't seen suﬁmary.

i!} Mr. Klein._ Are you positive that you didn't seé tﬁa£
Ii fsuﬁmary? -

Mr. Nosenko. I have seen summaries in the filé of Oswald.

i3 |

. T } Mr. Klein. Are i/ou positix.ze you didn't see -the.summary |
s %Qritﬁen by the First Department after they took the file_away?.ﬁ
1; | Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember seeing. As I told you, g

.~ 1T haven't seen it.
5 ~ Mr. Klein. You testified that Oswald was considered normal;
49 ffprior to the time he cut his wrist, and even told us that you

were surprised, you had no indication he would do something:

20
., lllike that.
21 ‘ . :
7 Were you ever asked the foilowing question, and did you’
‘ - ggive the following answer:
.y { "In what way was the Oswald case handled differently from
| ' ' '

. .icases of other American defectors?

ey

R P R Ay
. Thpernny
i é 5 ‘-‘: 2;:} i ,2& A
8 44 % Ll &g»$73
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4 "Answer: The main difference is that he was not to be

fiué 2 | allowed to stay. He was considered to be not normal."

<)

Mr. Nosenko. This is what cases I know, who were staying.
. ol Mr. Klein. Did you ever say that he was considered not
normal, referring to the period before he tried to commit suicide?

s ) Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember; but if I said it, it's

Y not right becuase we didn't knbw_that he was normal or not

o

‘normal. Up until the moment of he cut his wrist we started to

D)

suspect.

0y Mr. Klein. Did you ever say that he was considered not

N normal?

12 Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not remember.

i3 Mr. .Klein. Well, if you would have said it, would it have |
. 14 been correct?

-;sg.= Mr. Nosenko. ©No, it would not be correct, because he cannoit

6 I be considered abnormal. We didn't know anything up till he
~ 17 )| cut the wrist.
12 | Mr. Klein. You testified to this Committee that you were
19 || present at a meeting with the Chief of the Seventh Department
20 ||Chief of your section, Major Rastrusin, at that meeting, it was j

21 || decided that Oswald should not be given permission to defect.

i2 1You told us where the meeting took place, told us who

‘ 3 jwas there.
- |

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

N
Ia

2
in

i Mr. Klein. You told us that Krupnov was not even in the

4] A% WA am peid o
TOD eCenrY
‘ ¥ . el &
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1 | Seventh Department at that time?

|

n)

Mr. Nosenko. Krupnov appeared a little later.

[

Mr. Klein. Did you ever ﬁeii anyone that on the basis of

Ia

your evaluation of Oswald, yqu'instruéted Krupnov to advise Oswalld

5 'through Intourist interpreter that Oswald would not be permittéd

to remain in the U.S.S.R. permanently and that he would have"

'f7. to depart at the expiration of his visa?

[o3)

Did you ever tell anybody that?

a it Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not remember. If I said it, it
qog-wés wrong, not right, because Krupnov started participatiqn only
._H : in this'éase when Oswald was allowed to stay. in the momenf
12. i when Oswald'érrived in Soviet Union, when he went in hOSpital,

13 Krupnov was still not in Seventh Department. He very soon

. :« It appeared later. Then it was wrong. If I stated it, it was {

s ‘w?ongf

_}éﬂg Mr. Klein. Directing your attention to the FBI repqrt.in
ir‘%_front of you, I would like to draw your attention to page 28.
- Mr. Nosenko. Right.

iéh © © .Mr. Klein. Beginning with the underlined section beginning

ss | with the first "On the basis" in the second paragraph, would

21 fi you read this?
vy B Mr. Nosenko. "Nosenko and Krupnov on the basis of this’
‘ o 13-5 “information, concluded that Oswald was of no interest to the

KGB and both agreed that Oswald'appeared somewhat abnormal."

S roeem sy g oo st o

Mr. Klein. Not that, the second paragraph, "On the basis

PR
[ ¥7]

i : ‘ {
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Page 48

—;‘;’u =7

C Wi
SRS

B
: ".:."f 'a.«.r’:‘}

§

e
ey
&mqmg

S HW 50955 DocId'32277209

il
4
]

3
i




TNW_50955, PocId:32277209 Page 49

o~

RE L

Embassy in the United States."

‘transcription from the tape. It is, I will say a summary, and
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Mr. Nosenko. "On the basis of Nosenko's evaluation of -

Oswald, he instructed Krupnov'tO‘advise'Oswald through the

Intourist interpreter Oswald would not be permitted to remain in

the U.S5.S5.R. permanently and that he would have to depart at

the expiration of hisvisa, and thereafter seek reentry as a

permaneht resident thrdugh routine channels at the Soviet

Mr. Klein. Did you ever say that?
"Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember saying this. It can be

that simply misunderstanding, and, you see, this is not

I do not remember. But,"if I $&aid this, it is’hot right because
Kfupndv didn{g'ﬁérticipate it in the beginning.
Mr. Klein. ~Also it says --

Mr;r&osénko; ”It was participétion'of Rastrusin.

Mr. Klein. Also is it correct when it séys.in there that
you @ade tﬁe decision and --

Mr. Nosenko. No, I couldnft make-decision, beihg"Deputy
Chief of Section. o - : I o

Mr. Klein.“ Does if say anything there --

Mr. Nosenko. I could say my opinion, yes.

Mr. Klein. Does it say anything there aboutya'meeting
to determine what to do, or does it say that on basi; of your |

evaluation, you told Krupnov to do it?

Mr. Nosenko. It's not right. I said only that Krupnov

Lo RS BB Bt REL

& N @




/ 5 , . ' : . 48

appeared later. This period, what we are discussing here, was i

./4; - i . " N : . . . . . . N
: < | Rastrusin involved, decision cannot be done on my own, being
Sj Deputy Chief of‘Sectioﬁ; decigiqh cannot be done even being
i - - _
4.4 © Deputy Chief of Section, Chief of Section, at least it

5 i must be on the level of Chief of Department.

L2V M

dﬂg -ﬂMr} K%gig.-'So ithis ingortecth is -that what you”areAsayipg
j5 ' l'AMr}‘NSSéﬁko;: i£ ié incorfeét, anderupnoyA-f.I do.nQ£.

3I remembef;

o il Qr Klein. ‘Ydu:told us;'when I éuestioned you about the

10 fact that you dldn t, tell the FBI that there was phy51cal

11 || surveillance, the last question I asked you, lf:they would-haVé

‘;; asked you if.he was thsic;lly surveilled, WOuld'ibuvhave told
i ﬁ them,'gﬁd-you said yes? e |
"' t N Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sure. I wili say..
18 Mr. Klein. Were you ever asked the folloWihg question
16 “andfdiafyou give the following answer: | _ ’“W;;wa%jwuﬂ
170 "Was he phys1ca11y ‘surveilled" and that is f;;;;rlng to i

13 | Minsk, and you answered "No, there was none"?

19 ‘Mr. Nosenko. It was not right, because it was order given

sz- and he was under periodical surveillance.

a1 H " Mr. Klein. I draw your attention to page 9 of the CIA

document in front of you, Memorandum for the Record.
Mr. Nosenko. I do not have it.

i

J

- ]

_Mr. Klein. The Ryan Reportt I draw your attention to pagg

~ 8
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20 Chair that he be permitted to make a brief statement prior to
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51 | counsel for the Committee resuming interrogation.

The Chair is going to grant that réquest and reéognize

the witness at this time for such statement as he would like

to make.

Mr. Nosenko. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. ~

49
3' Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.
a 2 Mr. Klein. Would you readithe first question and the first |
3; answer? "
. 4 Mr. Nosenko. "Was he physically surveilled?"
‘ 3 "No, there was none."
é% Mr. Klein. Did you ever give that answer to that question.
M'7é§ Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember; it's not right, the
g! answer.
é! Mr. Klein. I would ask that this tape, which is marked
105 3 July '64, Reel No. 66, be deemed marked for identification.
. i ~
;11 The Chairman. Indicate for the record the marking.
12 The Clerk. JFK-F-7.
. i3 (The'ifem referred to was marked
. [ as JFK Exhibit No. F-7 for ;
151 identification.)
ié: The Chairman. We will recess for about five minutes.
7 (A brief recess was taken.)
13 ! The Chairman. The Committee is back in session.
f: During the recess the witness made a request of the

”g“, _.‘-,%";; 9 ﬁ‘é‘.&f il W”’&» I |
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Mr. Chairman,.ladies-and.géntlemen; I arrived in the

50

United States in 1964, 12th of February. I felt sOmething was

- going wrong because the attitude on the part of the officers

from .CIA who was dealing with me, I felt was going wrong, by

a number of remarks, their behavior. Besides, I was in a

psychologicaliprocess. It's a very big thing, when you are com

ing to live in a new coﬁntry.A'I left the country where I was
born, never mind, my defection was strictly on ideological
basis, but still psychologically is very big thing and very
serious thing.

A very short period of time, April 4, I was invited on chec
up for the doctor, and this checkup turned to be arrest.
Arrested wa; iﬁ very_rﬁde‘form, nobody beat my physically ,

no, but in rude. form, trying to put dignity of the person, of

human being, down, képt in very hard conditions. 1 was

smoking froﬁ 14 years old, never quittéd. Iwas rejected to
smoke. I didn't see books. I didn't read anything. I was
sitting in four walls, metal bed in the center of the room and

that is all.

I was hungry, and this was the most difficult for me because

how I tried not to think about food. I was thinking about food !

-

: : } |
because all the time I want to eat. I was receiving very smalli

amount, and very poor food. I was sitting some kind of attic;

it was hot, no air conditioning, cannot breathe; windows =-- no

| windows, closed over. I was permitted to shave once a week,

L
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i was over three years in extremely Spartan conditions.
A RO S - ‘

i
it
it
4
;

i and don't want to know.

‘'without due process of law, without -- in violation of

it is without due process, no warrants; "You will be eternally,
- 25 yéérs." How long wwe:would want.: you to keep. .That is why |

‘I consider all interrogations, all materials, which concerns

?éfdﬂ%tﬁnﬁbadk. I passed through hell. I started new lifé’ih

51

y e

to take showers once a week.

From_me were taken toothpaste, toothbrush. The conditions

were rea;ly inhuman, conditions in this»pihée; and later
transferred. in another;place;%wﬁich'is now I know where it
was, the second place, Camp Perry, wherevcertain'house and'the
same very, very Sﬁartanuconditions; tﬁree'ahd‘a half yearé.
-Besides that, on me were used different types of drués and

sleeping drugs, halluciﬁatioﬂ drugs, and whatever I do not know,
What I want to tell you, the arrest was done illegally;

Cohstitution,'which_was found by Rockefeller Commission. It
1 . . - ' - :

wasn't mentioned, my name, but simply nameless defector, who

Interrogations were ‘done sometimes 24 hours, not giving me
an hour to sleép.. Interrogations were in very hostile manner. !

Simply, what I would say were rejected. How long I will be, why

this period of time are illegal, and I am not recognizing them
.and don't want to see them. And I am asking you not to ask

questions based on this interrogations, including trying to ,

piay the tape during this interrogations. For me it's difficult

L

i
i
i
I}
|
!
i
i
i
i
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o2l

ggge 53




IUT SLbRLS

52 i
' '69 only because I was true defector. I never faised.this |
L 2 || question with'correSpondeﬁts; I never.wert in press, beqausé,
3' I am loyal to the country which eccepted me; aﬁdvI didn;t waﬁtéd
' ' _,':_i to. hurt the country. " ‘
3 I didn't hurtfteven‘to.ﬁurt, the intelligence, the CIA.'
6 NI dide't consider the whole CIA was responslbe. .Were'responsible
7 || several people,.for this. Thank God they are not working'there
Sé anymere. They are out; If I will go in préSs, if'i-would'
21 be telllng about these inhumane ‘conditions, I will hurt not only
1§ It the agéngieSQ:the ihtelligeﬁee service of the U.S., I Qiil hurt
:If,'the interesp§ of fhe U.ST;thho;WOuldLlikeﬁtoydefeCtygreaaing
1% lin-whee eenditioes and what treatment defectors is feceiving.
13 Sir, I prefer that'you be using materials when it was started
. 14 h,umahe relations with me, which was started at the ‘.end of '67.
;51 I still was under arrest but I was transferred from the extremely
i; Spartan conditions, and with me started to work Mr.'Brucel
A7 Solie, whoepassed-through the Qhole life, throqgh all caseé,'
17 fhrough everything. People Qho,were'talkiné with'me befofe_
15 Qere coming with What-they'were'told, how to app;oach'to'me,‘
20 how'te treat me. They have comefwith‘made opiniOn,vbefore'.. I
21 -whate&er I will say yee or no. That is why I-consider it.. ‘} A
iE is all unlanul docuﬁehtsﬁin the period of iﬁterrogetiensraehe’
‘ o %by anyone in CIA . up un-i_:il the end of "67. | A ,‘ : o . !
2 i S
§£%  . The Chairman. Is there anything further, Mr. Nosenko?
03 é Mr. Nosenke. No, sir; |
% (Pages 53 thru 78, be1ng Comm1ttee bu51ness on]y, are excerpted ) !
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‘thinks perhaps we ought to try and invoke a five minute rule

would like to be able to pose questidns to you with reference -

-
e
T

i

o

¢

.78

S
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croM¥wBlakey.. Shall I,informIihe witness?
The Chairman. In light of the time situation and our

or;gfqal intention of trying;to'wind up by 10:00 puwm., the Chair

:50 that everybody' gets a fair‘opportunity rather than to proceed

informally and extend this matter over a long period éf tiﬁe.
Anyéne have any objection?
All right, bring the witness in.
(Whereupony, ét 8:43 b“clock_p.m., the witness returned
to the-hearing room.) |
The Chairman. Let the record reflect the faét the witness
has again returned to the witness table and, Mr. Nosenko,
at thié time counsel ﬁor the Committee has concluded'his questio

-

to you and at thispoint in time the members of the Committee

to your testimony -here yestérday and this evening. Is that
ggréeable to you, sir? .

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

The Chairman. Thank you.

L . ’ R
The Chair at this point would invoke the five minute !
rule. The Chair will begin the questions.

Mr. Nosenko, you are now a citizen of the United States,

YOu are now an employee of the CIA, I understand as a consultant
. ) |

is that correct?

Mr. Nosenko. On private contract. I am not an employee

3 o ,—' rs
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of the CIA. I am ON. a private contract, used as a consultant

'S

on counterintelligence of the Soviet KGB.

«

The Chairman. And in that capacity, sir, are you paid an

2a

annual salary?

54 . Mr. Nosenko. Yes}‘sir,JI émApaid an aﬁnual salary.
€0 - The Chairman. And what is tﬁat salary?

7 : Mr. Nosenko. $35;000.

8 0. ‘The Chairman. Ana -

0

Mr. Nosenko. It is the last year, because it was cost of
10§ 1iving.
.1 The Chairman. I see. In that capacity, do you contract_

12 | out also to other persons or other organizations?

’ 134 Mr. Nosenko. No.
i4 : The Chairman. This is your sole income?
-ISE A Mr. Nosenko. Ohly one sole income.
16 ?}.‘ The Chairman. Has the CIA given you anything else of

17 || value other than a salary, that is, a home, anything of that:
.48 isort?
190 Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. And in the book published,'written-i"

.26> by Epstein was mentioned CIA bought me home. No, sir, I bought

b

z1 || home on my money(‘nobody bought me a home, no.
' - : e

22 i The Chairman. You also now are remarried and you have --

B Mr.Nosenko.. Yes, sir, I am married. I am American citizen

S

Ny
R BN

i
!

I have five stepchildren and six grandchildren.

The .Chairman. You now have a passport? Do you have a

3
tn
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passport.as a --
Mr. Nosenko. Yes, I have a passport, which I once used

being sent by the Agency in 1975, in England, for week where

I was talking with British Intelligence and Counterintelligence

Services, concerning my knowledge of . the Second Chief Direc-
torate, KGB in general.

.. The Chairman. Is that the only country to which you have
traveled since your defection?

Mr. Nosenko. No. I have traveled on behalf of the
Central Intelligence Agency also for the last four years. I.
was in eleven countries. And I never received or demanded or
asking any épecial fees for consultations with all friendly
intelligence services, never.

The Chairman; Have you ever returned to Soviet Russia?

Mr. Nosenko. Never once in Soviet Union from 1964 and
hépe will never see it again.

The Chairman. And how long have you now been a consultant

i for CIA?

Mr. Nosenko. I was ffom 1969, from April 1969, when I was
released from detention arrest.

The Chairman. Now, will you clarify for us when you first
were placed under arrest?

Mr. Nosenko. Fourth of April, 1964.

The Chairman. And on what date had you defected?

Mr. Nosenko. I defected 4th of February of 1964 in Geneva,

i
i

i
1
i
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The Chairman. And when you were placed under arrest,

‘Switzerland.
B

n)

2 i where were you placed in detention?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not know, it was somewhere around

da

g & Washington, close to'Washinéton, where I was '64 and beginning

& ¢+ '65, approximately. I don't hear any radio, I didn't see any

\newspaper, I do not know, didn't'know anything what happen in

-the world for many vyears.

[¢3]

9 I know that it was by car from Virginia where I was

75 _staying from 12 of February '64, I was taken byvcar.for visit
i itodoctor, and it was 30, 40 minute drive, it was in this area,
12 %bdt then in approximétely after a year and maybe 13 months, a:

year and one month, roughly, I was transferred in very

peculiar conditions, was put under shackles and handcuffs,

@.blindfolded, put in the car, and don't know where I Was going,
i | | | S
jonly I heard, passing through city, I wwouldn't understand, I g

7'%fco.uldn't see anything, then I:heard airplanes, I‘understpod
éythat I was soméWhere ih airpbrt, and once I was écared tqldeath,
I think I was thinking they were returning me to the Russians.
g Well, they put me in airplane --

Thé Chairman. Mr. Nosenko, my time has expired. I want

,7 | to recognize --

‘ ‘ as Mr. Nosenko. I do not know the place, sir.. I know I only |

553 now found out reading the book of Daniel Schorr that I was in

i

“r %Camp Perry up to the end of '67. That is what I found out from

1]
i

i
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i
i
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defector. I think to the average mentality we think it would

" KGB. The impression I get was the mere fact of being a defector

T0P SECRET e
the book.
The Chairman. Thank you.
Mr. Preyer.
Mr. Preyer. Mf;.NbsenkQ?:fpne thing that comes through very

strongly in your testimony is that it is a hard life to be a

be good for a country to welcome a defector, but to the
intelligence mentality»§pp§fep£ly a defector is immediately susT.
pe¢t, ahd you havevyéééuﬁtéd ;buf”grégtment here, and apparently
Lee .Harvey QsWald, from your testimony, was greeted somewhat
like this inifﬁé U:E.é;Rl 'His'treatmgnt&ﬁéé;much different

from yours. S
g e 3

One thing he was not an intelligence agent, of course.

But you have indicated that he was képt at arms' length by the

caused the KGB to be less interested in him than if it was
someone they had recruited? -
Mr. Nosenko . Right.

 Mr. Preyer. Although he was kept at arms' lencth: by the
KGB, in the sense that he was not coﬁtacted,lit does appear
that he.lived very well theré, rélatively speaking. 'He cer-
tainly lived much.better than you lived in your early yeérs.
That he was given a'j?b in Minsk, he was given a pension, . i

which is something that seems extraordinary in this country,

from the .Red Cross, and apparently pretty good housing condition
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1 in Minsk.

fmﬁ 2 Is that typical way that a defector would be treated in
) 3 Russia, is-ataémmh§ Tength?
. _ 4 Mr. Nosenko. Every defector will be watched but, sir,

5 | when you mentioned what he received being in Russia, it is very
6 || little. I can give you only one example. When defectors

‘Martin ‘and Mitchell, employees of NSA, who cooperated with KGB

~q

8 abroéd, and then they defected to Soviet Union, they received

¢ || extraordinary help. It is not like Oswald. Oswald is nothing.
10 Mr. Preyer. The amount of money?

- Mr. Nosenko. The améunt of money and other things,

12 extroardinary.

. 13 Mr. Preyer. For Oswald were not extraordinary?
et 14 Mr. Nosenko. Né.
15 i Mr. Preyer. You mentioned the other three defectors that
Ig you had known of. What sort of treatment did they receive?
:]7 Mr. Nosénko. I will tell you_what Martin and Mitchell -—-
1a ﬁ: Mr. Preyer. Wefe they-two of the other three?
19 Mr. Npsénko. These two, for example. I can mention others,
izo what I-héard, I ﬁever work with them, what I heard. Martin
21 and Mitchell, by decisiog;ofiSoviet‘Gové;dmept was given them,
22 to each one, $100,000 on’their account,_ﬁas’given apartment,
. o g not like Oswald recei_\'red',; bu£ real good apartment, so-called
24 classless society, living-h;gﬁ cla;s. Each one waé given car,

each one received life pension a month of 5000 Soviet rubles

~
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up to death. And each one was helped with work. Both were
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But amount of pay of his was aﬁalogical to the amount of pay
of the Director of this Institute,‘bésides what he is
receiving of pension. This is . the treatment of those defectors
whom they want, who hadAgiven them valuable information.

In case of -- excuse me -- was Annabella Bucar defected
something eérly 'SOS. Shé was working in American Embassy in
Press Department. She also received, in spite of the fact
was making very‘good money in the Soviet Union, shg was working
for Moscow Rédio, she was receiving 1ife‘pension of big amount,
amount approximately what in Soviet Union is received by Deputy
of Minister, of Ministry, of this or that industfy.

Mr. Preyer. But the defector who was not giving informa-
tion? |

Mr. Nosenko. Now, he will be given a little bit something,
pension like was Oswald, to Oswald given pension. I don't
know what was given to Webster, a worker, who was defected in '59.
and by the way,iin very short period of time_he decided he
doesn't like the life in the so-called Soviet pgradise. He
wanted to return bagk home, but if he received it will be
analogical to what Oswald received, not more.

The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired..

Mr. Devine.
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Mr. Devine. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Were you solicited to be a defector?
Mr. Nosenko. No, sir. No, sir..

Mr. Devine. . Why did you defect?

Mr. Nosenko. I defected because I for years of my life

‘has come to number of conclusions that the whole society, t he

whole system, is dictatorial system, nondemocratic system,

the true police state system,‘and'especially working the

KGB opened eyes for me. My defection was strictly on ideologi-

cal basis.

Mr. Devine. Had you been out of the Soviet Union prior
to your defection?

Mr. Nosenko. Yés;

Mr. Devine. Other thén‘todqeneva?

Mr. Nosenko. fes; I was in England twice, then I was
passing through a number of countries, staying day, two,
France, Belgium, HOlland. I was in 1960‘in Cuba.

Mr. Devine. Yog were a married man iﬁ“Russié?'

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

Mr; Devine. Had a child?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, tWo daughters. ' —

Mr. Devine. Were you having some domestic difficulties?

Mr. Nosenko. No. I tried in 1960-'6l, I tried to arrange
to go to work abroad with my family, and in the laSt{moment

it-fell down, and I understood I dannof go abroad with ‘family,

soctaammros vase ez TOP SECRET
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1 and that is why when.I contacted CIA in '62, I =- psychologicall)
I was ready, ideologically was ready and psychologically ready
3 |to defect, but the question of family was bothering me.
: . 3 Mr. Devine. But not enough to keep you there?
5 Mr. Nosenko. Not enough to keep me there. And in '64
6 | I has come knowing that I will never return.
7 Mr. Devine. You were willing to abandon your family?
8 - Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir, pecause I didn't see possibility
9 I to take family out. I was living the last four or five years
10 |as a man with two souls, splitted personality, one I must show
.11 ||and was showing, as good KGB officer, as a good Communist, as
12 ja patriot of the Soviet system, the Soviet Union, and the other
.__A. - 13 | part of me, the true part I am not believing in what I am
14 |telling, I am not believing in.the system, I do not like it,

.15 | I do not want it, and I consider what phony things are going

16 |jon because I.was working in KGB, I knew it. I simply couldn't
17 I more tolerate to be with this double splitted personality.
13 Mr. Devine. How did you dispose of your children and your
19 lwife in Russia?
20 Mr; Nosenko. The thing was psychologically, my had, had

21 ilin my mind. help me. My mother was rathér‘rich, after death of

27 || father, she was very rich woman and she had a lot that will be
enough not only for my children but their children and grand-

children. From the point of view of material they will never

g suffer.

. 1 - .
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Mr. Devine. Yes,but as a defector would there not be

reprisals taken by the So?iet'Union égainst your family?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir} before the death of Stalin it'could
be taken drasticﬂmeésures agaihst.the family, but after the
death of Stalin, from middle '1950s, quite a little changés took
place in the Soviet Union, ana"the family will not'suffér.

Another thing, oh-sure}'will be certain things which they
cannot achieve. Let's say my brother who studiea later in.

the same Institute what I finish, Institute of International

gRelations, he will never have‘possibility to géfabrqad, but

‘he will never ‘be put in jail, can never be exiled from Moscow,

.the same, nothing-happened with family.

Mr. Devine. The fact that you were a KGB man didn't your
defection c;use some irri£ation among those in bower over there?

Mr. Nosenko. Sure.

Mr. Devine. Did they want to get you back, didn't they
want to get even with you?

Mr. Nosenko. Oh,'yes, and they are-looking for me.

Mr. Devine. But they took no reprisals against your family

Mr. Nosenko. No.

Mr. Devine. How do you know that?

Mr. Nosenko. Well, I do not know exactly, but you see,
there were some deféctions Before. The family didn't éuffer 1lik
it was, let's say, in '40s and maybe up to death of Stalin.

Mr. Devine. Were £hose KGB defections?

Mr. Nosenko. Even from KGB.

s sateiones s e TOP SECRET
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! The Chairman. The time of the gentleman' has expired.
f"} 2 Mrs. Burke?
3 Mrs. Burke; ﬁeil, I Qoﬁldvlike to go back a little bit
. 4 | after you decided to defect. I think you had a number of

5 | conversations with the American Embassy, was it, or was it

1

6 | CIA, during those ten days that you were in touch, Wheré you

7 || negotiated whether or not .you would in fact defect?

8 Mr. Nosenko. No, I contactednCIA in 1962 and -- !

3 Mrs. Burke. In '64? : f

10 Mr. ﬁogenko. In '64, when I arrived in Geneva, én second
11 ffday I mailed a cable, and I knew -- a prearranged adéressed,

12 f and I knew that in twoldqys somebody in appropriate;%lace and

. ' 13 || appropriate time will meet me from CIA.. _ ;"!

14 Mrs. Burke. And they met you -- f

1S Mr. Nosenko.. They met me and I was meeting them every

16 | day, visiting, and when I had free time, visited_éecret address
17 I in Geneva. ' ‘ “ ! /
13 Mrs. Burke. All right, during those times jyou were meet]

1g |f them, did you negotiate in terms of what your situation would

20 || e here in the United States if you defected, ¢r where you wo;

21 || 9°? ;
22 | . Mr. Nosenko. Well, I put a'questibn tha% what amount o
’ | ok, ! salafy I want, that will find for me job. Tk‘lxis I negotiate
RN | /
' 24 Mrs. Burke. pid you discuss whether or not you wou!

7 [ be imprisoned?

| | T0P SECRET
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Mr. Nosenko. No, it never éome to my mind that they would
imprison me. |

Mrs. Burke. Did you tell them that -- i think you told
us you had some information you would well to them for a
certain amount of money.

Mr. Nosenko. It's in '62.

Mrs. Burke. In '62 you said that. In '64 you didn't
discuss any sale of any information?

Mr. Nosenko. No, no, on the contrary, for the period of
‘62 -'64, I tried to,get as much as possible fnformatiion:. not
only to come what I knew where I participated in the depart-
ment where I‘worked but to find out as much as possible what can
be valuable to the American intelligence and I had come with
soﬁe luggage.

Mrs. Burke. All right, well, during the time that you werd
talking to them about what your salary would be, the circum-
sfances of your defection, and I assume you told them what youn
rank was, some of the things you worked on --

.Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mrs. Burke. -- did you tell them you worked on the
Oswald file? |

Mr. Nosenko. I do not remember, I can mention. I do not
remember, honestly.

Mrs. Bufke. Did you discuss Oswald at all with them dﬁring

that period?

w 30935 voctasazzrizes vase s BUP SEGRED -
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1 Mr. Nosenko. I must, sure, mentioned this fact‘because,
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no; it ha?pened such a thing. I must mention. But I do not
3 | remember. I cannot tell you what questions were, what my

. 4 answers were.

5 Mrs. Burke. Did you tell them that the Soviet Union thought
6 ﬁhat Oswald may have béen a bn;ted States agent?

7 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, I certainiy -- it would be =-- anyone

g || treated. Oswald, or anyone from the United States who

9 | come to live on his own decided téldefect, or they contacted
10 || him before, they will still will be suspected in a possibility

‘11 || that he is an agent of American intelligence,.and also this fact.

12 Mrs. Burke. And is..this the reason that you gave him why

. © » 13 || he was not allowed to remain in the Soviet Union?
14 ' Mr. Nosenké. The reason was that they didn't want him to
',‘5 stay because, KGB, because they didn't consider him an interestrt

16 | ing target, an interesting person who has Qaluable informa£ion
17 Mrs. Burke. I know that. 1In fact,.I remember you

'13 saying something about a pefson would only be interesting under
19 || certain circumstances, one of which would be if ﬁhey came ib as
20 || @ tourist and they applied a very short time bgfore they afrived;=
21 Mr. Nosenko. Oh .no.

o Mrs. Burke. And they were an add on to, for instance,
k! ! the tour.

24' ' Mr. Nosenko. Right. Right.

Mrs. Bﬁrke. Now, from what that report shows, it shows that

o
Y
|
]
1
|
i
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Oswald received his visa in two days to come to the Soviet

Union. So he would'be aﬁtomatically suspect, and he would be
3 automatically what you would call an interesting person.
. _ 4 : Mr. Nosenko. No, no, no. In this case, you see, Oswald
5 feven didn't receive a visa in United States; he received it
6 |passing through Europe.
7 Mrs. Burke;' Through Helsinki?
8 ' Mr. Nosenko. Right, in Finlénd, where it's process was
9 leasier than it will be in the United States. He simply bouéht.
10 la tour and he received, managed to receive visa.
11 _ Mrs. Burke. Let me just ask one otben thing.
12 } - Did!you tell them any of your, aside from the ideological,
‘_‘._. ' .13 |jwhy you wanted.to defect? For instance, did you tell them

i4 llanything about this promotion you thought you had when you went
- 18 Y to, was it, Gorki?

16 Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

A7 Mrs. Burke. But then you --
13 Mr. Nosenko. No, I didn't tell them. I simply said that

19 imy position, because with me, it was documentéd, I lied. I

20 llsaid my position was Lieutenant Colonel. It wasn't true. It

21 lwas false statement. The same false statement was concerning

22 ilrecall telegram when I wanted to push the defection process.

s .
1

Mrs. Burke. My time is up. May I just ask one

24 question? Were you upset when you didn't get your promotion

after they had --

\,
.
O p—
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Mr. Nosenko. No, no ma'am. I still didn't receive it.
It was sent on signature. You see, they are signing, not
immediately when they are received. Personnel Directorate

gatherfin”fromvallﬂover?rhef=SOviet;Union;afromiallﬁKGBsyand

year. Thgy " were simply gathering in and didn't get enough
materials. I do not know. Maybe it was signed in January. But
up to my leaving, nobody informed me that it was signed. I
didn't -- wasn't rejected.

The Chairman. The time of the gentlewoman has. expired.

Mr. Dodd?

Mr. Dodd. Thénk you, Mr. Chairman.

1 wondef if you might let me ask you -- let me start back
here, Qery quickly. One of thé very first questions you were
asked last night by Mr. Klein, was the way Mr. Klein worded
the quesfion, and I will ask yoﬁ to expound on it if it is a
correct recall on my part.'

Mr. Klein asked you of stated that you arranged for your
transfer to the Americén section of the KGB. He used the words
you arranged for your trahsfer to that section. Is that an
accurate statement? Did you want to be in that section? Did yo
specifically ask to be in that section?

Mr. Nosenko. No; it wasn't accurate, it wasn't right.
Arrangement was done in work form. I was working after finishin

Institute in GRU, Navy Intelligence, and being in 1952 New Year,

g
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in Moscow on New Year on a short leave, I was in company Wheré

it was one of my friends with whom I studied at the Institute.

-Hewworkédiinithe Mihistry of Foreign Affairs. But his father-

in-law was high:raﬁked General of MGB;;in”those;years was
called KGB, and he asked me what I am doing, this General.
I said that I am working for the Navy Intelligence, GRU.
Do yoq-like this work? |
I said no, becausé I am not usiné what I receivéd‘
education.
Would youllike to.work in MGB?
I said, if it will be with the use of my diséiplines
which I studied at the Institute, why not? That is all.  And
in March aﬁter death of Stalin this‘general was appointed the

First Deputy Minister of MGB of Beria. He remembered this

conversation and several days after death of Stalin I was recall

“to MGB which was called MVD in this period of time,'in March of

'53 and was assigned to Second Chief Directorate. This is what
true statement.

Mr..qud. When you sent to the safe house or wﬁatever it
was in Geneva, in 1964, by your own admission you lied to the
agent there in that you stated you had_received'é telegram
issuing your recall back to the Soviet Union.

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

Mr. Dodd. Therefore, it was--that important that they

accept you immediately.

v oo eeraosis s TOP SECRET
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Did YOﬁ show anyone a telegram?
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Mr. Nosenko. No, sﬂrynne;ﬁgir, There wasn't any telegram.

Mr. Dodd. Did they ask for a telegram?

Mr. Nosenko. ﬁo, but, sir, what happened, I started to
meet tﬁem in Januafy, had passed three, four, five, six, seven
days. I am afraid of £hat aﬁy moment my Chief of the Second
Chief Directorate will be returning‘from France.

Mr. Dodd. I didn't ask you that, Mr. Nosenko. My questio
to you is, were you asked whether or not you had a copy of
the telegram that you had received from the Soviet Union?

Mr. Nosenko. And I -- if I was éven asked I couldn't
give them because I cannot take it. It would be secret
cable.

Mr. Dodd. You have answered my gquestion.

You stated last night that -- and this might have been a
supposition on your part, but I am curious éboﬁt it -- you state
that it was your feeling that the intelligence community in
this country considered you é dispatched agent in 1962. Is
that something that you felt in 1962?

Mr. Nosenko. No. TIt's ==

Mr. Dodd. A reflection back?

Mr. Nosenko. A reflection back. 'No, no, sir.

Mr. Dodd. You, by your own statement, again have received

some very rough treatment, inhuman treatment, to use your words,

!living under spartan conditions, and I am sort of brushing over

v v TOP SECRET
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this very quickly, between 1964 and 1969. Certainly you
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couldn't have been very pleased with the way you were being
treated by a céuntry that you had defected to and offered to
give information to. Sd for a period of that '64, to '69,
five years, you went through a rathei rough period in your life?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mr. Dédd. Why.did you éo to work for somebody who treated
you like that? |

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I, even was five yeér there, I didn't
consider that it was decision of the whole CIA. I didn't
consider that --. I didn't blame the whdle CIA  because it
wasn't the guestion decided by the whole Agency. I£ was
decided question by several persons who were I consider simply
in this period of time sick, mentally sick, not ill, but
were simply in fear, in scare; in mania as if KGB'penetrated
everything.

Mr. Dodd. 1Is it your statement to me that for five
years, while you were incarcerated in almést solitary confine-
ment, that you thought that this was the individual acts of a
couple of employees of this Agency?

Mr. Nosenko. Not employeeé.

Mr. Dod. Without the approval of the very highest
authority in this Agency?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I have seen Chief of Soviet Russia

Division, Mr. David Murphy. He was a high ranking man. It was
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‘my life, they can report in the way how they will report it, and

the quéstion, I want to be paid for every year which I was

member of the American intelligence community that they could

i
?‘even interrogates him, according - to you, as to what exposure or
i _ ' :
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hisldecision,'décision of Mr. Angleton, decision of Mr.

Murphy, and when they are coming to'Director, and I know, from

the Diregtor will accept because they are responsible people,
they are sitting in this place. He is not going into details,
he is nét going and studyiﬁg,'he is not going himsélf.yisiting.

The Chéirman. Thé time dflthelgentleman has expired.

Mr. Sawyer? |

Mr. Sawyer. First, have you received any compensation
er fhe period during. which you were held in jail?

Mr. Nosenko. I received in several years later, I put

unlawfully. arrest, the amount of money which we khave agreed,
with taken taxes and whatever American citizens are paying.

Mr. Sawyer. Did you'get.thét?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, and on this sum of money‘I bought
tﬁe house.

Mr. Sawyer. I see.

I will tell you whét bothers -me about your teétimohy, very

frankly. You stated that they would be very interestedAin a

even compel to defect. Here you had a willing defector, a guy
who said that undoubtedly that he didn't like America, and

that he did like Russia, and he wants to defect, and nobody

bactasszorans page 7 T0P SECRET
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éxPerience he had, He might have worked in the missile silos,
he might have dong anything, but nobody asked him, and that he
lives there for a period of, a long period of time. Here is a
guy that is totaily willing to talks. It is not like approachin
somebody who doesn't want to talk to you or that miéht not want
to talk to you. And here 1is é fellow who was a radar operator,
ekperienced to some degree, and I don't know to what degree,
but apparently the Russians don't'know to what degree either,
because nobody asked him, in a highly secret air base in Japan,
but they didn't ask him even about that, and it is very rare
to have one come. |

I have listened to Radio Free Cuba, where they air all
kinds of propaganda, and this guy would have been certainly'
good for propaganda when he lovgd Russia and hated the-United
States. And I.just, with those ;ircumstances, i very frankly
find it almost impossible to believe that tﬁey did not
thoroughly interrogate him at least.

Mr. Nosenko. They nevef considered him an. interesting
target{ It was known that he served in Marine Corps.

Mr; Sawyer. What I am getting at, héw did they know
whether he was an interesting target when tﬁey never even asked|
Mr. Nosenko. They judging by what they know about him
what in questionnaire he filled and plus what they found -out

from interprefer on him. He said to interpreter, he served

in Marine Corps, he finished his years of service.
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Mr. Sawyer. éut he might have been a cryptographer in the
Marine Corps. He might have been as an enlisted man, he
might have been a cryptographer and know all our codes and
code methodology that might help break céées and that sort of
thing, but nobody‘ever aéked him. That is what I don't under-
stand. And I can't believe it, very frankly.

Mr. Nosenko. I understand, sir, but I am telling you he

‘wasn't considered interesting target, and --

Mf.‘Sawyer. But they didn't have any facts to know
whether he was interesting, and here is a guy that wants to
talk to them.

Mr. Nosenko. But the judgment made on each person to work
actively againét him on the basis of his questionnaire. If
in guestionnaire wili be said he is, let's say, professor,
teacher, let's say he is working for the government, any
department, but for the Federai Governmeht, or he is aﬁ officer
sure, on him will be paid attention.

Mr. Sawyer. Well, allv right, we can drop that.for a
minute.

But now, he got a visa in two days in Finland. I happeﬁ
to have been in Finland four years ago and w;nted to get a
visa, a sort of a ;ast minute decision, to go to Leningrad, and
I was told there is a minimum of 30 days before you can get a
visa. Now, to issue him a visa in two days for Russia, that

is very unusual, apparently, so they must have had some
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interest ih_getting him there.
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Mr. Nésenko. Sir, what I know, there wasn't any interest
toiget him. He manaééd to get this visa.

Mr. Sawyer. All right._' '

‘The other thing I am curious abéut ig when théy interrogate
you so carefully here/ why someéne like Oswald, a known defector
and who could well have beéninow a Russian intelligence agent,
comes back to the country, apparently CIA .or FBI, or nobody
paid a bit of attention to him, andilet him wanaer around the
country with a Russian wife at will.

I have usedrup my time.

The Chairman. Qkay. The time of the_gentlemén has
expired.

Mr. Fithian.

Mr. Fithian. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.'

| Mr. Nosenko, as I piece it together, there are four
possibiiities for this Committee to belieye. Let me sketqh
out what those possibilitieé are.

One, that you told the truth in 1964, but you are now
misleading this Committee.

Two, that you told an untruth _in 1964,'basical;y your
statements in 1964 were not truesy - -but YOu are telling the truth
now.

Three, that in fact you were dispatched here by the KGB,

or the Soviet Government, because of apparent but unreal

d
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1 connections between the Soviets and Oswald and the assassination

100

f“ﬁ 2 || of President Kennedy. Obviously the USSR would need this for
. 3 | obvious reasons. They would badly need this for all sorts of

. 4 || international reasons.

o s And finally, the fourth option is that you were dispatched

6 ~here by the Soviet Government and the KGB because there was an

7 || actual connection between the KGB and the assassinationnof

8 President Kennedy.

9 These are the items which I have picked up in the last

10 || tWo days thatﬁwquld .tend to lead some people to believe the

n last of the féé;{_qr at least the~third‘to the last of the four;

?:‘ either that ﬁhe KGB dispatched you here.because théy needed it
' B 13 for political. reasorzs, though they werernot involved, or they
ﬁ 14 dispatched you here because in fact they'did collaborate with
.Oswald. .
1 First, Oswald goes to Russia. You say he is ;ejected, bu
17 they grant him a pension, howevér.smailf
P ..Second, they grant him the.pleésures of a hunting club,

g feven though you said earlier he was mentally unbalanced, and

you are allowing him to use a gun.

20
a1 Three, they allowed him to marry in Russia.
‘ .
: o Four, they gave him a job.
. -~ l . R . . L .
. ~ ! Now, in =- not talking about the time when you were

2 under stress and incarcerated, but just talking about the two

months priér to that -- the FBI questibning, and the prearrest

3
3
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1 || story makes no sense.

The rejection of Oswald's offer to defect makes absolutely
3 || no sense to mé.‘ | | |

. ' 4 - Mr. Sav;ryer has-“jjus't pursued that momentarily. I think that
- 5' can be rejected'by us, by reaéonabié peoplegprima facie. I see
6 || no reason to aécep£ that part.of.your story whatsoever.

: fﬁz | 'Thé_éxposiéion;Aﬁaking yo;'éff‘to wofry ab§ut the_éprsi—
3: £ioh, and so forth, was @emdnétfatea,a fraud.

' §f ' No reprisals againsf yoﬁr familys. Nobody was working

16_>against Oswald, you‘said{ iét 1aterfon you said ybu had seven

11 || to eight large files, you onl& read the firsg:porﬁion of one
15 ‘file.  You said no kGB-ever”talked to Oswald regarding

'. _ 13 || letting him defect. The reason you g_ave._us for that wés tha£ he

. 14 I slashed his wrists anﬁ you concludedbhe was_unstable; Yét prior

15 || to that discovery of his ihstability, you granted-him'a visa

‘5 -in two days.and he asked to be ‘permitted to.defect prior to

7 slashing his wrists, and therefore you had to make the decision

13 | prior to slaéhing his writs, prior to knowing that he slashed

19 his_wrist, that you were going to reject him. That doesn't
ng || holduwater either.

Finally, you said in your testimony American defection was

22 || very rare. ”All the more reason, if it only happens ohcg every .
year or a douple of times a year, or three times between '56
and '59, it i$ totally incredible to me that he would not have

been interrogated. No reasonable person can believe that storyj
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You said he was not interesting, you were not interested
in him, the KGB-rejected him. DeSpite that, you were "recruiting
right and left all‘kinds of_pebple”to assist in the eépionage
operation."” - |

Now, all of thése'things, Mr; Nosenko, leads me to be
vefy,'very disturbed b; your'étOry because it simply'juét on the
face of what you ;old us lést hight and tonight, can't possibly
be true. | | |

In‘the first place, you remember too much now. You remembegr
too much in the way of details after 15 years. Therefére, I
have great difficulty accepting any of your story.

We as a Committee of the United States Congress are charged
with:trying to assess what actually happened in the assassinatign
of President Kennedyf That is the central story. You have not
helped us very much. You have confused the’issue. In.fact,
by your testimony you have led at least this member td wonder
whether or not you are still working with.the KGB.

The Chairman. The time of the genﬁleman ﬁas expireds: .

I will permit the witness to answer.

Mr. Nosenko. Mr. Congressman said his opinion. Do you
ask me any question?

Mr. Fithian. I would juét like to have you te;l me why I
shouldn't believe that you were dispatched here by the KGB,
in the light of justztheﬁpoints I am making, in the light of

the enormous differences, not in the CIA interrogation under

Q. 4
R ] .
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duress, but in the earlier period when you were not under that

fié 2 | kind of duress. It doesn't wash with me.
3 The Chairman.  The time of thé gentleman has expired.
. 4 Mr. Nosenko. Sir, if you want me to defend myself, I can
! 5 :

say only one thing. I never done from the fifst day in the

6 || United States anything directed against this éountry. I tried
7 || before I has come, when I contacted '62 the CIA, ané has come
8 || in ’64, I tried to get as much as‘possible information. . I

9 | am the source who told concerning existence of microphones in
10 | American embassy in Moscow. I am the man who have given, I

11 fdon't know , 300 cases =-

12 Mr.-Fithian. We are only concerned --
. , BRE! *. The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.
o id4 Mr. Edgar.
'15- Mr. Edgar. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
16 } It is very hard to follow Mr. Fithian's comments because
37 1 I would like to shift‘gears a little bit. ' BUt you indicated

13 || to our Chairman that you now act as a consultant to the CIA.

19 Is that your only job?
20 Mr . Nosenko. It is the only job.
21 Mr. Edgar. In the course of acting as consultant to the

22 ICIA, do yoﬁ'have access to talking with CIA employees from time
73 {{to time who contact you and who assist you and protect you and
24 lgive you some of the direction for your consulting?

N 25 Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

i susss etz seme s TOP SECRET
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-.confinement, no prisoner, nobody I could see.

the base, on my knowledge what I know about counterintelligence |
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Mr. Edgar. Have you ever been in a conversation with any
of the agents of the CIA about who might have been responsible
for having you detained on’Aprilb4th;~%?$;f

Mr. Nosenko. No.

Mr. Edgar. -- 1964.

Mr. Nosenko. No.

Mr. Edgar. You indicated earlier you thought it was a man
by the name of Murphy.

Mr. Nosenko. Mﬁrphy, Chief of Soviet, former Chief of
Suviet Russian Division, and Chief of Counterintelligence,
former ChiefAof.Counterintelligence of the CIA Mr. Angleton
because it ¢annot without him be decided.

’Mr. Edgar. .Do you know of any other KGB agents'or other
defectors wﬁo were held in those very same conditions?v~

Mr. Nosenko. No, I do not know.

. Mr. Edgar. Were there any other priéoneré heid nearby
that you could hear or --

Mr. Nosenko. No, sir, I was in solitary absolutely

Mr. Edgar. Yet you are still willing to be a consultant
to the CIA?

Mr. Nosenko. I am -- no. Sir, I am consultant only on
work of the KGB.

‘Mr. Edgar. Well, you lve suggested to the Committeeithat

your statements given to the CIA in 1964 cannot be considered
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reliable because the statements were given under duress, and
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prior to our recess a few moments ago you indicated that you

felt that the tapes and the FBI and the CIA interrogations of
'64, '65, and '66 should not be considered as reliable
statements.

Is that not correct?

o Mr. Nosenko; Yes, because 1 considered £he whole arrest
was unlawful, without due processAof law, illegal arrest,
what was the finding as unlawful by Rockefeller Commiséion.

Mr. Edgar. Tﬁank you.

You were held under those spartan conditions and yqﬁ
indicated thét those statements would have to be unreliable.

Now, I have three specific questions, then, to ask you.

Have you ever told the CIA that these statements could
not be considered reliable?

Mr. Nosénko. Sure, when we started, they éhange the
situation, they moved me from spartan conditions, started to
talk with me as a human beiné, to treat me as a human being.

Mr. Edgar. Did you go on a point by point correction of
ény of fhose statements you previously made?

Mr. Nosenko. It wasn't in the form of simply returning
to document, it was case by case, Whatever‘concerns me, my
biography, my work, whatever cases I knew, whather cases 1

was involved, all questions were raised by 20, 30 times each

case, when it was reevaluation of all information given by me.

w sovms cszms we e TOP SECRET
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! Mr. Edgar. And it is your testimony that after 1967, '68,
when those interrogations took place, you gave accurate,
3 || truthful statements?
. 4 Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir, whatever and how good I recollect,
S | at the best.
6 Mr. Edgar. And those statements of '67-'68 shoﬁla be

7 || considered by this Committee as the absolute truth?-

8 Mr. Nosenko. Right.
9 Mr. Edgar. And nothing but the truth.
10 ~ Mr. Nosenko. Yes, yes, sir.

1 Mr. Edgar. - And it is clear to you that all the questions
12 i that were raised about Oswald were also raised in 1967 and '68?
.‘ _ 13 Mr. Nosenko. Everything was raised in this period.

id ‘ Mr. Edgar. If, then, this Committee discovers inconsis-

.15 | tencies in your statements that you made in 1967 and '68,

16 fafter your incarceration and the illegal period that you

17 talk>ébout, if we find inconsistencieg between that statement

15 and the statements you gave ﬁs last night and tonight, which

19 i should we believe?

a0 Mr. Nosenko. Sir, if -- you must believe -- not you must -
21 liit is up to you what you believe. But, sir; let's say was read

32 lto me by Mr. Klein a question, that I said when I said concernin

/.
t

;Oswald, I did not mention physical surveillance. It is a big

24 loperation. It is nothing big in the KGB to put under surveil-

i .
. flance Soviet or foreigner, or to control telephone conversations
L , : _
|
i

| i T0P SECR
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or correspondence. I could maYbe something miss,vyou see,
when I mentioning. I do not havé such a brilliant, brilliant
ﬁind that immediately 1ikeIphOt§graphic menmory, immediétely;
return word and word. I simply was describing that it wésn;t
active work, that there Wasn‘t planned rec:uitment, there
wasn't planned approaChment, contact. There was.type of
passive work which is called in KGB to watcﬁ'him énd what i; it
agents, cbntrol‘of correspondénce, and explaining this, I
simply, I could miss that he was under surveillaﬂce.

You can return to this and tell me, uh—huh, you tola in '67
you didn't méntion that he was under surveillance. It is not
a contradiction.

The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mr. Nosenko, in reply to Mr. Sawyer’s gquestion, you-
indicated you wére'paid for the périOd'of.timé thaf you were
under arrest, ﬁhat it was a lump sum payment I suppose?

Mr. Nosenko.ers; sir. .

Thé Chairman. What amount of money was that?

Mr. Nosenko. Something about, oh, about $80,000.

Thé Chairman. About $80,000?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

The Chairman. Any other sum in addition to that;were
you paid?

Mr. Nosenko. I think I received about $15,000 or $20,000

when I started on my own to live, to buy furniture. I received,

w 30955 voctasaszrrans pase sa P OEURED
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yes, in the beginning, in '69, iﬁ April. But this lump I
nreceived:: 'in '70, '71. '71.

The Chairman. So that the record is clear, you received
$80,000 for the periéd.of time'you_were under arrest.

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

The Chairman. In order to get started again, YOu w re
given an additional $15,000, and that was in"1969.

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

The Chairman. Since 1969, to the present time, you have
irecedived: $35,000 --

Mr. Nosenko. No, no, no, sir.

The Chairman. Would you =--

'Mf. Nosenko. They started, when they released me they
started to pay me in the beginning $16,QOO. Then they Araised
each year, $2000, two and a half.ﬁhdusand were raises. I only
received $35,000 this year, '78;4from October of '77, approxi-
mately.

The Chairman. From October '77 to the présenf'time you
received $35,000.

Mr. Nosenkq. Right.

The Chairman. Can you give us some indication of how many
days you have worked during 19782

Mr. Nosenko. Well, I am working at home . besides coming
here when they needme, at least twice a month,zand spending

a week, approximately, Besides traveling : when:.they. are

I
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1 sending me the last few years abroad to talk with friendly
intelligencé services, I am'a}so working at home on my own.

3 I am studying Soviet periodicals, Soviet magazines, Soviet

. 4 | newspapers. I am making certain researches, I am trying hot to
5 it lose: what is going on, what changes taking place in policy.

6 | The Chairman. Would it be fair to say that you sort of

7 || set your time and that no one else sets your time?

Mr. Nosenko. When I am out of this area, yes, at home,

«“

9 i I am myself setting time.
10 The CHairman. And during the last year, how many weeks

11 | would you say you have spent here at the Agency?

12 Mr. Nosenko. Not at the Agency. They are meeting me in
. ' i3 || other places. I am very rare visiting this place, only if they
14 Il invite me for a lecture or about KGB counterintelligence. But

.15 I} I am meeting them when I am in this area; under certain
16 | conditions, in certain places where they need me.
17 Well, one monthy twice I am coming. Let's say I am

13 || spending about 12, 13 days a month here, it can be in some

19 || cases seven, eight days a month, but in main the last'period
20 of time I am coming, the last years, I am coming almost

21 twice a month.

29 The Chairman. For how long?

o

- g | Mr. Nosenko. For a week , five, six days.
24 The Chairamn. My time has expired.

“e

|
;7 f Mr. Preyer?
e i . '

|

1

|
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Mr. Preyer. Mr. Nosenko, your testimopy?hasfbeeﬁ&conéidere
a major piece of evidence, and was so considered by the Warren
Commission as rebutting any Russian connection with the assassi-
nation of Lee Harvey Oswald, and I think the key partlof your
testimony that we are concerned with, not so much the question
abouﬁ‘any inconsistencies in it, but are you right on the big
question, namel&, wasLée Harvey Oswald a KGB ageﬁt?

I‘want to ﬁention, I have been a little surprised by your
testimony, bythe gaps in your knowledge of Oswald, and really
how little you knew.about him. For example:, when.he went to
Minsk, he was tranferred out of your oversight, I take it, and
as I understood,yoﬁ, you did not know he was married until
later on, and did not know he had gone back‘to the United
States.

Mr. Nosenko. Mr. Congreésman, if I was staying and
work:ing '60 and '61 period in the same Seventh Department which
sent file on Oswald in Minsk, I wouldfknow, but I was working
in First American Department.

Mr. Preyer. Right. Now, I am not questioning you about:
that. The question I wonder, that that brings to my mind is,
if Oswald-had been a KGB agent, are you certain you would have
kndwn it? In other words, if you didn't-even know he was
married, didn't even know he had gone to the United States,
couldn't he have been a KGB agent in that period without your

knowledge, or are you certain --
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friends of Cswald.
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Mr.‘Nosenko._‘No, I couldh{£,-you are absolutely right, I
couldn't'kﬁow. 'But.inf'63-when héppéned assassination';£
the President, when it Was méntioned that Oswald shot the

President, when it stért, demanded the file back from Minsk;

Mr. éreyer.  So you.éohvinced tﬁét’seeihg‘fheffirst'sectior

| Mr. Nosenko. Seeing the first section in which theumost
important material in the whole file will»be”this in first
section of the first volume. |

'Mr; Preyer. Were-tﬁe rest of the sections ‘0of that f;le,
incidentally, wire -- telephoﬁe.taps?

Mr. Noseﬁko."It will be information from agents in
second part. In thiid part Will be from ﬁéleph§n§ conversa-
tions,‘from su;veiliancé., In fou%%h part, bhdﬁgcopies of lettern

different mail, when they cheékingvSoviet connections, Soviet

Mr. PreYér; Well, on this question of your knowledge

of Oswald and being in position to know about him, you knew about

the cablegram from Mexico yet you did not know he had gone back

Mr. Nosenko. Again, I returned in Seventh Department
and I was working '62; '63, up to '64 in Seventh Department
and the cablegram has come in Seventh Department. Sevénth'

Department was started against Oswald in '59.
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Mr. Preyer.' Have you read a lot about the Oswald case
in recent years?

Mr. Nosenko. Well, I read several books, what appeared.
I only didn't read the last book which was written about Marina
Oswald by Mrs. Priscilla Johnson. Why? Because I knew
that I would appear here, that the staff of your -- your
staff will be talking with me. I didn't wanted something to
~get -- I can, you know, mix what I knew and something to use
what I got from the book.

Mr. Preyer. I just wondered if you had read about the
Mexican cable, and perhaps through the : years may have been -

Mr; Nosénko. No, I never have seen that it was mentioned
Mexican cable. I have seen that he visited Mexico, in Mexico
visited Soviet and Cﬁban embassies. This I have seéh in books,
‘this fact. -

Mr. Preyer. If I have got one more moment, Mr. Chairman,

to change the subject, one of the things that struck me is

i
1
!

that when you defected, as Mrs. Burke méntioned, in Geneva,
in 1964, very shortly after the Kennedy Assassination, I get
the impression that the CIA or American forces to whom you

defected, did not have much to say about the assassination or

| was not -=

Mr. Nosenko. They are -- I mentioned must be Oswald, the

asked. But they were asking different, whatever cases I can

limmediately give them, names, when recruitied, his position,

. i E ‘ .
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from what country, this they Were'integeSted, as much as possibl]
to take this type of information. They asked me about Oswald.
I told them what I knew.

The Chairman The ;time of the gentleman has expired.

Mr. Devine.

Mr. Devine. I don't want to know where you live, but
do you reside in the general area of fhe nation's capital?

Mr. Nosenko. I was living in this area up to 19 -- middle
of 1973, but FBI gentlemen -- I didn't mention , I also meeting;
FBI people when I am here, not only CIA, but they are not paying
me.anything. FBI people inform me that they have information
that KGB trying to locate me. Then it happened in the area
where I was living iﬁ.Maryland up to 1973, I was in a
shopéing center, and on me was coming a Soviet from KGB. I kney
his face, and this whole -- I immediately reported this and
we decided that for me better to move fromvthe area where
Soviet diplomats, KGB officer working under cover of diplomats
are freely traveiing and can spot me.

Mr. Devine. That person didn't recognize you?

Mr. Nosenko. I’immediately turned and went, turned my back
and went in ano£her direction.

Mr. Devine. Have you been contacted or in touch with
anyone from the So§iet Eﬁbassy here in Washignton?

Mr. Nosenko. Only in 1964, the Soviet Embassy in

e
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Mr. Devine. Did you see'thém?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes; in the State Department, in presence
of American diplomats; I have seen for five, say seven
minutes, Consul from Soviet Embassy aﬁd intefpreter, another
diplomat.

Mr. Devine. What did they want with you?

Mr. Nosenko. - They ask me how could I do it, and do I
understand the'importanée of this thing, that I defected from
the country, and I said, gentlemen, nobody pushed me on this
guestion, it is absolutely my own decision, and decision of freeg

will, which I made long ago, and without any return. Then they

about your Soviet citizenship.

I said, 1it's automatically,{l am rejecting it+ I do
not'need. And on this I fiﬂished'conversation.

Mr. Devine. They made no threats of reprisals against
your family back there? |

Mr. Nosenko. No, no. They later 6nly, Mr. Congressman,
they later sent two letters, one from wife and another from
my mother. These letters were delivered by them. They visite
American embassy in Moscow and had left these two.letters.
These letters were sent by - American embassy,iﬁ Moscow to
State Department, State Department hadvgiVenlto CIA, CIA had
giyen me these letters._ I answered one short note that my

decision is final, decision ideological and in spite of all

i
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my love to the family, and in spite of my respect to the
memory of the father, I can repeat that if he was alive I would
also would do the same, that is all.

Mr. Devine; Getting back to one of Mr. Stoke's questions
about the amount of money paid to you for your years of
incarceration, the fact that they gave you $15,000 or $20,000
which you used for furniture and so forth, were there any
strings tiedAto either of those funds, the $80,000 or the subse-
gquent amount?

Mr. Nosenko. No, sir, no.

Mr. Devine. That you would not contact the pressior
anybody else about this?

Mr. Nosenko. No, it never was mentioned, néver.

Mr. Devine. Né strings attached?

Mr. Nosenko. No.

Mr. Devine. Finally, do you' have any knowledge of any_
connection with Oswald and the assassination of President
Kennedy?

Mr. Nosenko. ©No, sir.

Mr; Devine. From your connections in the KGB at that time7

Mr. Nosenko. Whatever I said, nothing more. I do not
know anything.

The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mrs. Burke.

Mrs. Burke. I have just a few random guestions. You




10
.1

12
3 | 13

- 18
16
7

i3

!
I

10F SELRET 116

mentioned Priscilla Johnson's book.:..Did you by.any chance
while you were working in the American tourist area, did you
have any occasion to investigate her coming to Russia or did
she come during any of that time as a student?

Mr. Nosenko. Priscilla Johnson?

Mrs. Burke. Yes.

Mr. Nosenko. Why, yes, her name, she was a correspondent
in Moscow working, and KGB didn't like her dispatches and they
made very, very rude operations against her. They =--

Mrs. Burke. What did they do.

Mr. Nosenko. Hih?

Mrs. Burke. What did they do to her?

Mr. Nosenko. Well, they waﬁted to get rid of her from the
Soviet Union. They didn't see possibility to recruit her. rThe)
didn't see any possibility to find or to create compromising
situation. They didn't like her dispatchesrwhich'they were
anti-Soviet. Then they decided to get rid of her, and they
made such an operation in restaurant where she had dinner in
evening. They put drugs in her liquor, which she was drinking,
wine- or vodka or whatever it would be, and she was absolutely

drunk. And she was delivered in local regional, one of the

.regional little -- it's not clinic, it is where they deliver

drunks to spend hight. ~And they put her there and made photo
pictures of her being drunk and other women drunk laying there

and published an article and put even a picture. And surely
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she was immediately.recalled by her agency or her newspapers fox
which she was working.

Mrs. Burke. Do you think that is the wrong Priscilla
Johnson?

‘Mr. Edgar. If the gentlewoman would yield, are you sure
that you are talking about the same: person?

Mr. Nosenko. Priscilla Johnson, yes, this correspondent,
yes.

Mrs.Burke. Let me ask you one other question.

When she was there, did she interview Oswald?

Mr. Nosenko. I know iﬁ is now reading hefe the books. I
didn't know that she interviewed. I only found out it with
living in the United States, with reading books.

Mrs. Bﬁrke. That she interviewed him. That didﬁ't show
in your file?

Mr. Nosenko. I didn't read her book =-- this is what in
some other books mentioned that she had interviewed him.

Mrs. Burke. Let me ask again about:Oswald in Minsk, and
first of all, can American tourists go to Minsk easily?

Mr; Nosenko. Minsk is open city, yes. h

Mrs. Burke. ‘It is an open city now. Was it an open
city then?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mrs. Burke. And when he was there, of course, I realize

that you don't know and you did not keep up with what he was
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doing there, but inAreading that file, in the first few
pages or anything, did you notice anything in terms of his
contacts with Americans, or did you notice anything at all
that was extrardoinary about him?

Mr. Nosenko. No, there Qasn't.- qu the whole his period
of time there wasn't found any: indication on suspicion,
suspicious meetings or anything suspicion concerning his contact
with Americans.

Mrs. Burke. Let me -- As I understand it, it was fairly
routine thatbeveryone's phone would be tapped, so that that
was not --

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mrs. Burke. =-- ybur'infonmation thagt that would be
nothing unusual.

You know, there is one'thing that is bothering me, and
that is the inconsistency and the greater detail that is present
today than in your earlier statements.

Could you give us an explanation of why there is more de-
tail today?

For instance, in your earlier statements I noticed you
refer to the interpreter as a tourist, the tourist guide, as:
just.a tourist guide or an interpreter? Today you referred
by name to that peréon. And again, the two psychiatrists --

Mr. Nosenko. I don't know even now name of this inter-

preter. I do not remember name.

1]
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Mrs. Burke. I see.t I thought --
. Mr. Nosenko. Inte;preter, I never mentioned.
Mrs. Burké; You ne§er;@en£;oﬁed the interpreter?
Mr. Nosenko. No. I doqnbt_remember her name.
Mrs. Burke. It was just this officer Rastrusin?
Mr. Nosenko. Officer, yes.
Mrs. Burke. He was -- but he was the one that found --

wasn't he the one that found Oswéld?

him.

Mr. Nosenko. No, this is the officer who reported about

Mrs. Burke. He reported it, but he didn't find him?

Mr. Nosenko. No, no, interpreter found him with

administration of the hatel where Oswald was staying.

him,

Mrs. Burke. Oh, I see.

Mr. Nosenko. You see, interpreter has -come in the

_mofning to take him or has come to take him to city, to show

as interpreter on a guide; on a tour. And she was waiting

about 20, 25, 30 minutes and was concerned.

. The Chairman. Time is up. One more.

Mrs. Burke. All :right, just one more question.

When Oswald arrived, then, he didn't wépéak very much

Russian, is that right?

Mr. Nosenko. No. Ididn't hear that he spoke in Russian.

Mrs. Burke. I see. Were there any notations at all in the

file -- what is your understanding of his fluency in Russian

oo oo o TOP SECRET
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during the time of his stay?
Mr. Nosenko. Well, during time of his stay surely he

3 I started a little bit to talk, but it wasn't very, it wasn't

. | 4 I good Russian. It wasn't even —--
3 The Chairman. The time of the gentlewoman has expired.
é Mrs. Burke. Thank ydu.
7 The Chairman. Mr. Dodd.
8 Mr. Dodd. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
§ I would like to just pick wup on that line of questioning,:

10 | if I could, with you, Mr. Nosenko.

11 Correct me-if I am wrong, but as I understand it, Oswald, ’
12 | you were aware of Oswald's desire to defect. There was a
._' ‘ 13 || decision, and in fact he was informed through his Intourist

i4 |l guide that his request had been rejected.
18 Iss:thatocorrectssoifar?:
16 Mr. Nosenko. Is in general, but it wasn't in this ways

17 Il told to him. It was in so-called, you know, soft manner. It

13 Il was explained to him by through Intouriét -

19 Mr. Dodd.' That he would have to go through his embassy?

020 | Mr; Nosenko. Yes, that Intourist not dealing with this
21 Il question. He must go through 'this, this, this procedures.
jz. Mr. Dodd. Okay.

.?3 Now, you, af the time of this, of Oswald's request, you

24 | were working in the Seventh Department of the Second Directorate

»
in

which was involved with tourism?

w sss mecsersmimes veor TOP SECRET
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Mr. Nosenko. Right.
Mr. Dodd. Okay. Could you tell me what would be the
normal operating procedures within the Soviet Union if a

tourist were involved, say, in a car accident with an Intourist

it was not his fault, someone hit him, what happens?‘ Do
they notify immediately the French‘Embassy,'what sfeps do they
take in order to deal with that individual?

Mr, Nosenko.A I would assume, sir, that he will>be,

sure, he immediately will be taken‘inpolyclinic, will.be informeb

his embassy.

Mr.iDodd. Those kind of steps.

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

Mr. Dodd. If you had maée a decision that! Oswald should
not be accepted in the Soviet Union, and if you find him in
his room with his wrist slit, why don't you then contact the
American Embassy and notify them that you have an American on
your hands who just tried to‘kill himself?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, he wasn't an employee of American

Mr. Dodd. He was a'tourist, though.

Mr.Nosenko. A tourist.

Mr. Dodd. And I just asked you about a Frenchman who might

I
&ake him to the hospital, you would notify the embassy. Why

be a tourist and get in a car accident, and you said you would
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don't you take Mr. Oswald to the hospital and notify the
American embassy?

Mr. Nosenko. Nobody knéw-that he would cut wrist.

Mr. Dodd. No, but you found him with his wrist cut.

Mr. Nosenko. Right. He was delivered in hospital .

Mr. Dodd. Why didn't you notify the American embassy?

Mr. Nosenko. He wasn't dying, he wasn't serious, they
made transfusion and put stitcheé. It is == I am telling what
I think why it was.

¢

Mr. Dodd. You understand my problem here. You have got
someone who you don't want to accept him. You have already
made a decision that he shouldn't be allowed to‘defect. You
walk into his room and find him with'his wrist slit, it would
seem to me that this guy has already indicated just by that act
alone that hé is nof playing with'a-full deck of cards, and |
you décide then that you are going to accept him because you
are worried that it might cause some embarrassment after Camp
David.

Mr. Nosenko. No. But the question to inform the. Embassy,
it must be passing through such stage. Intourist itself cannot
contact the American Embassy.

Mr. Dodd. No, obviously.

Mr. Nosenko. No. They must contact their Minister of

'Foreign Trade which in its turn putting question to Ministry o

Foreign Affairs, and Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Soviet

w 30935 vactasazeries mase s JOP OEGRE]
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Union can contact the embassy.

Mr. Dodd. LEt’me'jump onto something else quickly in the
time we'velgot.

You knew that Lee Harvey Oswald was a Marine?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mr. Dodd. You knew by your answer to Mrs. Burke's question
a minute ago that Oswald had a student's knowledge of Russian?

Mr. Nosenko. When he was living»in Minsk, not before,
before he has come. No. | |

Mr. Dodd. You didn't know that?

Mr. Nosenko. No, when he was living in Minsk, when he
was in daily contact with Soviets working at the plant and
hdving friends-.

Mr. Dodd. Did you know that he had been a student of
Marxism? |

Mr. Nosenko. No.

Mr. Dodd. Did you know that he had given the U.S.
embassy his notice to defect?

Mr. Nosenko. No. I know that he visited embassy and
aftér was, he was told that he will be allowed to stay, after
this. |

Mr. Dodd. You were not aware at that time that he con-
tacted through Intourist and'éventually your office andlmade_
it known that hejintended to defect or wanted to defect, you

were not aware or your department was not aware that he had
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already notified the American embassy fhat he intended to
defect?

Mr. Nosenko. No, no, no, sir. -

Mr. Dodd. You were not aware'qf that.

Mr. Nosenko. No. He wasn't under surveillance.. We
didn't know. When hé was:going alone without interpter, we
didn'£ know. | |

-Mr. Dodd. I didn't ask ydﬁ how you know. I just asked
you whethér or not -- he didn't tell you that?

~Mr. Nosenko. ©No. Nobody from KGB talked with him. "
The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.
" Mr. Sawyer?
. Mr. Sawyer. When Congressman Devine asked you how you
knew your family was'okay or that they hadn't invoked any
réprisals,.l didn't get the answer.

‘Mr; Ndsenko. Sir, I asked Mr. Solie in '69, '70, once
I asked, anything about my family?

Mr. Sawyer. Mr. who?

Mr. Nosenko. Mr. Bruce Solie, CIA officer who was in

contact with me, '69, '70. He answered me that they are all

right, everything okay. But he didn't went in any detail

"and I never returned more to this question. But there is anot!

point, sir. Besides the father's position;'after he died, she
was.redeiVing, she received pension, and besides that,. for

the years --

b ow TOP SECRET
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Mr. Sawyer. How did you know she died?

Mr. Nosenko. :F&ther’éiéa('l said. Father died in 1956.
After father's death she reéeivgd a pension.

Mr. Sawyer. ‘i understand.. You went through that before.

I noti&ed heré though, when he slashed his wrist, the
psychiatric examination-report,here by the doctor says the
patiént apparently understandsvthe questions asked in Ruséian,
sq_he must have spoken Russian{ you know, to whatever degree,
when he weﬁt there. I thought you said you were always
interested in‘someone'who can speak Russian or has studied
anything Russian.

Mr. Nosenko. ' Who specializes in any field of Russia,
who will be working for the United States government.

Mr. Sawyer. But here is a guy at that time, when he firs

.came there, within a matter of days after, the doctor says the

patient appafently undgrstands the questiohs asked in Russian.

Mr. Ndsenkoﬁ Sir --.

Mr. Sawyer. That would have keyed interest right there,
wouldn't it? |

.Mr. Nosenko. Sir, if ve.knew that he studied in Columbia
University, in Yale Uhiversiiy.4-_

Mr. Sawyer. Well, it says right --

Mr. Nosenko. ‘In Russian Institute.

Mr. Sawyer. It says on the report, this was on the 21lst

or the 23rd or 25th of October, a week after he arrived, it

w sovss acseimos s e TOP SECRET
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says the patient apparently understands the questions asked
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fiﬁ 2 in Russiaﬁ. So you knew he spoke Russian at that time. And yet
3 that was one of your criteria.

’ 4 Mr::iNosenkoti: =Weéll, sir ==
54 Mr. Sawyer. Something else I am a little curious about.

6 Apparently, coming hére, wanting to defect,'waﬁting'to‘leave
7 América, wanting Russia, here is a guy that if he didn't
8 know anything_would be apparently capable oflgoing_back to thev
-9 United States at the behest of KGB in areas of the country that
10 Russian diplomats and so forth, KGB people weren't\allowed,tq.ga
1 and dig up information for them and come back. Here is a guy
12 you didn't héve to threaten, he volunteers. And it seems strange
"-'.. _ 13 you wouldn't talk to him or be interested in him just frorﬁ that
14 point of view.
18 © And how -- and another thing that greatly bothers me,
16 .how didiYOu know that he, being in‘the Marines, you knew that,

17 || but how did you know he wasn't a cryptographer or how did

13 you know he wasn't stationed in the Office of the Joint Chiefs
. ,

19 I of Staff as a“guard or as a messenger or a clerk, or that he
20 worked>with U-2s, which apparently he did. Why would the KGB
21 not at least find these things out, with a guy that~wan£s to
“ 22 | 9o to Russia, wants to be a Russian?

@ 0 \

: ok Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I only can repeat you, when on him was

24 I received the first information about his arrival, checkup was

made on him. There wasn't any existing material in KGB, any

Y
N
D Sy
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1 knowledge about him. He never was before in the Soviet Union.

(“@ 2 : In judging by the question --
3 Mrx. Sawyer; why weren't they asking, why wouldn't they
. 4 ask, that's the question. Why wouldn't they ask?
- 5 Mr. Nosenko. They are not -- |
6 Mr. Sawyer. Apparently they knew he could speak Russian.
7 "Mr. Nosenko. -- asking Americans approaching.
8 Judging by the questionnaire, they decided, thé KGB decide

9 Seventh Department, he is not an . 'interesting target.
10 . Mr. Sawyer. Well, why would a person like this not even
1 be interesting for something like the Tokyo Rose, on some kind

12 of propaganda program where he could say how bad things were

. . 13 in t.he United States, and why he didn't want te stay £here=;
1 14 anymore and how great they were in Russia, like these
’)‘5 propagandists do?
16 | Mr. 'Nosenko; Sir, I aﬁ telling you why it was decided,

17 and how KGB was thinking about him."

13 Mr. Sawyer. I yield back the balance of my time.
19 The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.
20 Mrv Fithians.

Mr. Fithian. Mr. Chairman, I just now got this report.

I wonder if I could leﬁ Mr.Edgar go ahead of me?

e m

S - The Chairman. The Chair will recognize Mr. Edgar.

24 Mr. Edgar. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

~e I have a series of questions which I hope most of which

o e A e e s s e 25 e e st
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will be yes and no kinds of quéstions;

Did you conduct in the KGB a program to compromise and
recruit jourﬁalists?

Mr. Nosenko.‘.I was working, when I started to work in the
KGB in 1953, the first year I was wérking against American
correSpondents;

Mr. Edgar. But the KGB, not you personally, but the KGB
did have a policy of going'againSt journalists and:trying to-
compromise them, yes or no?’

Mr. Nosenko. Trying to recruit or compromise themn.

Mr. Edgar. Did they Eensor all the journalists' notes
that they could gather from the journalists? Did they censor
the notes before'they allowed the story to go out?

Mr. Nosenko. Yés, sir.

Mr. Edgar. Priscilla Johnson interviewed Oswald on the
15th of November, 1959. Would the KGB have looked at her
notes from that interview?

Mr. Nosenko. Sir, they'-&e censored not by the KGB, but
there is special -- it is government organization was censoring
this. Some materials are coming to the KGB, some are not
coming.

Mr. Edgar. Well, she'reveals'in her article that he was 4

Marxist, that Oswald was a Marxist and & Marine Corps radar

in November of 1959|.
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Mr. Nosenko. 'Sir, I didn't know this in those days.

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, I heard such a name,

who was a correspondent.

Mr. Edgar. 1In
Burke, you wére'not
of PriécillaAJohnSOI

Mr. Nosenko.
which I describeg,
Johnson.

Mr.jEdgar. How

Mr.

the earlier questioning

cbnfusing'MArlene Mosby

/

17

I think it was Priscilia

I thihkfso. I think so,

do you know?

KGB, who
Mr.
.Mr.
Mr. Edgar.
: Mr. Nosenko.

in Pravad, Izvestia

You are not absolutely --

In literary neWSpaper,-Ivthink'it was,"

129

> you know a.correspondent by the name. o f

Mosby, a woman

of Congresswoman

with the treatment

Johnson, the case

it was Priscilla

Nosenko. What I heard from colleagues who were in
were working against correspondents.
Edgar. But you are not absolutely clear?

Nosenko. And then there was .an article in ~--

not

but in Literary Gazette.

Mr. Edgar. But @ you are npt‘absolutely-certain?

Mr. Nosenko. No. I think it was Priscilla JOhnson,

I said.

Mr. Edgar. But

as

it could have been someone else.

Mr. Nosenko. An American correspondent, woman.-

Mr. Edgar. Are you certain that after 1967 you sat down

s TOP SECRET
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with the CIA and corrected your earIiér statements about Oswald,
yes or no?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

Mr. Edgar. We have only a féw pages of written testimony,
some three pages that you gave, and in fact, in the beginning
part of that testimony, you indicate that you'don‘t want fo go -
through it again because your earlier testimony will stand for,
itself. I am paraphrasing what you said.

Were the notes and the recordsings of thdéé corrections
made and kept by the CIA?

Mr. NOsenko. Sir, Mr. Brﬁce Solie talking with me every day
for a period from the end of '67, the whole '68, 1968, '69, every
conversatibn he was recording. - But he never has come and showed
his notes, transcriptions or anythiné. He was returning to
every case, to every aspect by 20, 25, 30 tiﬁes.

Mr. Edgar. But specifically on the Oswald case, woﬁld it
be correct in our assuming that it was more than three pages of
notes on specifically Lee Harvey Oswald after 196772

Mr. Nosenko. If he was raising questions concernihg also
Lee Harvey Oswald.

MR. Edgar. We have some infogmation that Bruce Solie --

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, Mr. Solie.

Mr. Edgar. Stated in a deposition that there is nothing on

Oswaid other than the three pages.

Mr. Nosenko. cannot i%show many pages. I know

,
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that he was passing through all cases, all queétions, with ﬁe
for the period almost two years.

Mr. Edgar. Who other than Bruce Solie did you talk to ébout
correcting your earlier statements?

Mr. Nosenko. I wasn't correcting them. They were qorrecﬁing
they were talking returning back to every case.

Mr. Edgar.‘One final guestion.

Mr. Nosenko. And also besides Mr. Solie, were people coming
from FBI with cases in which were interested for then.

Mr. Edgar. One final question. You stopped our hearing
about an hour ago and were concerned about our playing the tape
and-bringing up 0ld memories, and I respect the fact that you are
very patriotic in coming before this Committee and helping us.

Would you be willing to sit down with our staff and go
through a series of written questions which outline specifically
for you the contradictions of yoﬁr 1964, '65, '66 and eafly '67
timeframe, with the statements that you made, in '67, '68 and
'78, and indicate in a yes-no manner which statement, laid side
by side, is true and which statement is false?

Mr. Nosenko. If it is the wish of the Committee, sure.

Mr. Edgar. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mr. Fithian?

Mr. Fithian. Mr. Nosenko, do yéu remember when it was that t

i &m Egn Eo?al‘”
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e
. Mr. Nosenko. Sir, I do not remember dates, but --
’ Mr. Fithian. It was between February and April?
3 Mr. Nosenko. Right, right.
. 4 Mr. Fithian. The information we have is that it was early
5 March, the first week in March. Is that about right?.
1o
k- .
g 6 Now, have:you talked to the FBI about that testimony at any
el
a time since then?
s 7
§ 8 Mr. Nosenko. Gentlemen, on many, many times I have seen
~N
g 9 FBI, many, many questions raised. I cannot -- about this testi-
Z .
€ 10 mony, no, no.
E 1 Mr. Fithian. About the Oswald testimony?
<
z 12 Mr. Nosenko. ' About Oswald were asked questions, but not about
g _
. g 13 this testimony . I do not remember about this testimony.
)
@
2 14 Mr. Fithian. My question is, there is a written transcript
=) _
= .
& 15 summary of your testimony to the FBI taken on March 5th, 1964.
By .
=
= Mr. Nosenko. Right.
- 16 -
: 17 Mr. Fithian.. My question is, have you at any time since
=
) _
E 18 then visisted with the FBI about this testimony?
-
e 19 Mr. Nosenko. No, sir, no, sir.
(=
o] .
" 20 Mr. Fithian. Now, next, when -- what is your understanding
21 as to when Oswald first offered to defect, when you first knew,
99 when the KGB first knew he was interested in defecting?
. 23 Mr. Nosenko. I cannot give you a date.
24 Mr. Fithian. All right.
25 Well, he filled out an application --
RET
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Mr. Nosénko. No, no, no application, in oral form. He
told the interpreter in oral form.

Mr. Fithian. This was the Intdurist?

Mr. Nosenko. Interpreter of the Intourist.

Mr. Fithian. And then the Intourist came to the KGB?

Mr. Nosenko. Right, and it immediately was informed to KGB
that this American applies, wants to stay, said to interprefer.

Mr. Fithian. And then youvreviewed the file?

Mr. Nosenko. It was several pieces of pages what we had on
him. It wasn't even file.

Mr. Fithian. But you reviewed whatever applications --

Mr. Nosenko. Right. ©No it wasn't application to stay. He ir
oral form told the interpreter that he wants to stay Soviet
Union.

Mr. Fithian. You reviewed the pages that he had filled out
for the visa and any other sheets that you had?

Mr. Nosenko. He didn't -- yes, these.documents, yes, for
the visa, questionnaire and --

| Mr. Fithian. Yes. -~ What I am trying to get at is what did
you have in front of you physically, knowledgeably about Oswald?

Mr. NOsenko. What I remember, it was it was geveral pages
only, was questionnaire, was form of document from Intourist
received how long his tour and how many days. There was checks

of Oswald in archives of KGB to forms. There was information from
Intourist who workdwiyg )
mil

E
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Mr. Fithian. All right. Let me just stop you here.

Mr. Nosenko. Yes.

Mr. Fithian. The forms in there by the KGB wére filled out
based on what informatibn?-

Mr. Nosenko. On his name, what he'supplded;who he is, when
he was asking visa.

Mr. Fithian. But they conducted no check, no search?

Mr. Nosenko. It is in the archives of KGB, if he ever was
in Soviet Union, on him there will be soﬁething. If he wasn't in
Soviet Union but he was known to intelligence service --

:Mr. Fithian. But you didn't have any record on that.

Mr. Nosenko. Nothing.

Mr. Fithian. And so the final question is that the only
thing that you.had to judge -that he waé an uninteresting subject
was what he had told the Intourist guide?

Mr. Nosenko. Right.

~Mr. Fithian. That is the only substantive thing?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir, and his questionnaire for who he
is, his name, whatever he filled about himself. ?ha;'s all.

The Chairman. The time of the gentleman has expired.

The Chair has one additional request from one member,'for
one additional question.

Mr. Sawyer?

Mr. Sawyer. I just have one addifional question, and that is

the $80,000 vyou got for compensation and the $15,000 or $20,000

- 'A = }:}) @ g‘:a E E
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you got later,

it’wasA
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
The
Mr.

Mr.

February 12th, 1964, between February 12th,

1964,
ur.
in house
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
to rest?
Mr.

Mr.

Nosenko.

Sawyer.
Dodd.
Chairman.

Dodd.

Nosenko.

in Virginia.

that was
Yes,
Thank

Mr.

I just wondered for the record,

February 12 of 1964 and April 4th,

135
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net money after whatever taxes or whatever

?ng

after all taxes were taken.
you.

Chairman?

Mr. Dodd?

I wondered if,

Nosenko, you could tell us when you arrlved in this country on

1964 and April 4th,

where were you in this country?

I was staying

I do not know address.

Dodd. Did you go -- did you travel at all?

Nosenko. No, sir.
-Dodd. No vacation? N R

Nosenko. Oh, I went in March on week to Hawaii.I was.
Dodd. Were you on your own?

Nosenko. No, no, no, with_guards.

Dodd. It was a relaxed period for you and just a chance
Nosenko. Chance to get a little bitirest.

Dodd. Is it your knowledge that this is the normal way

that defectors are treated when they come to this country?

Mr..

Mr.

Nosenko.

Dodd.

Just one last point, Mr.

I do not know.

Chairman, and that is

Ma@gft'
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Ul vVl
with regard to the American exhibit, as a result of a statement by
Mr. Klein which I understand you did not disagree with, the Americd
exhibit ended on Sepgember 4th,‘1959? That's when the termination
of @he exhibit was?

Mr. Nosenko.- Yes, he showed me an: article.

Mr. Dodd. - Is it your knowledge that employees thatworked
during the exhibit stayed on for a period of time after that?

Mr. Nosenko. Sure, to it will be disassembled, . this is the
whole process is going on. It is closed for visitors to visit,
to look.

Mr. Dodd. How long a period would that hawe been, a week?

Mr. Nosenko. No, more.

Mr.::Dodd. More?

Mr. Nosenko. More, sure.

2 Doddw ”Thank'you, Mf.Chairman.

The Chéirman. Mr. Nosenko, Qith reference to your earlier
comments this evening regarding what transpired during your
period of isolation, which you described as extreme spartan
conditions, I would like to make this request of you. I think the
record ought to in a very graphic way portray those conditions
under which you were subjected during that period of time; and
while you are complying with Mr. Edgar's request and working with
the staff in terms of the contradigtory data, would you élso agree

to work with the staff in terms of seeing that the record has a

complete and accurate description --

! 0 (R
At

[ s

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

DocId:32277209 Page 113

n



137

. Mr. |
9 The Chairman. --of all the conditions which you:underwent::
3 during that périod? .
. 4 Mr. Nosenko. Yés, sir.
. 5 The Chairman. Thank you.
% Did you have.some?:. :
2 6 R
g 7 Mr. Cornwell. Following up 09 the question that Congressmar
g 8 Dodd just asked you, the staff, in an'atfempt to -determine how long
§ 9 it took to disassemble the exhibition, checked with a knowledge-
é‘ 10 able employee who was involved in that proceés in the State.
% n Department and were informed by thét persoh that the exhibition
. Z. 12 was disassembled and the persons who were operating it had
. ; 13 left by October the 4th, approximately 30 days after the
g ]4  exhibition was terminated.
% 15 Would you disagree with that information?
E 16 Mr. Nosenko. No, sir, I cannot disagree. I do not remember.
; 17 I Qo not know, even, when they left, no, sir.
,E 18 Mr. Cornwell. That-is all I have.
S 19 The Chairman. Anything further from the Committee?
” 20 Now, Mr. Devine, do you have anything?
21 Mr. Devine. No. He is under continuing'subpoena.'
22 The Chairman. Under the rules of the Committee, Mr. Nosenko,
. 23 any witness appearing before our Committee is entitled at the
24 conclusion of his_testimony to address the Committee for a
25 period of five minutes for the purpose of clarifying anything
COMPANY, INC.
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for the record or making any statement he so desires, and I want
to at this time afford you that five minute period to make such a
statement, if you so desire.

Mr. Nosenko. Mr. Chairman, ladies and gentlemen, I consider
my appearance, invitation to appear at Committee, as I told also
the same applies before, my meetings with the staff of the Commit-
tee, I consider it honor, greithhonor for me. I will try to
answer whatever I remember, whatever I know as only truth, and
but the truth. And you would like to see me. appear at any time,
I am at your disposal and I will try to give you the only things
what I know.

The Chairman. Thank you.

That is the completion of your statement, sir?

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

The Chairman. Mr. Nosenko, on behalf of the Committee and
the United States Congress, I want to express our appreciation to
you for having appeared here and having given this Committee the
benefit of your testimony. At this time I would remind you of
the terms of your agreement to work with our staff and provide
further information to the Committee, that you will continue
under the oath administered to you by this Committee.

Mr. Nosenko. Yes, sir.

The Chairman. Thank you very much for your appearance
here. |

Mr. Nosenko. Thank you, sir.
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The Chairman. You are excused.

At this time, there beinq‘noifurther business to come
before the Committee, the meeting is adjourned subject tovthe
call of the Chair. |
the Committee was

(Whereupon, at 10:17 o'clock p.m.,

adjoﬁrned subject to the call of the Chair.)

PORTING COMPANY, INC.

Page 116




